





Where is it?

National Trust

Discover our treasures

Pictured above: Old Light's spiral staircase in Lundy, Devon; Free-standing shower at Erddig, Wrexham; Pavement maze at Grey's Court, Oxfordshire and ornaments from the Chinese Room at Beningbrough, Yorkshire.

Table of contents

ROBERT ADAM	5
ARCHITECTURAL MODELS	5
ART AND CRAFTS	5
ARMOUR	5 5 5 5
AVIARIES	5
BANQUETING HOUSES	5
BARNS	5
BATHROOMS AND LATRINES	6
BILLIARD TABLES	6
BIRDS EGGS	6
BREWHOUSES	7
CARPETS	7
CARRIAGES See also Stables	7
CASTLES AND FORTIFIED BUILDINGS	7
CHAPELS, CHURCHES & MAUSOLEA (includes Monasteries, domesticised & ruined)	8
Monasteries - Domesticised and Ruined	9
CHINOISERIE	9
CLOCKS & WATCHES (major items or collections only – some clocks present in most NT houses)	10
COCK FIGHTING PENS	10
COLLECTIONS (major)	10
CONSERVATORIES	11
COSTUME COLLECTIONS	11
COTTAGES ORNEES	12
COUNTRY PARKS	12
CROSS PASSAGE SCREEN	12
DAIRIES	12
DEER PARKS	13
DOLLS, DOLLHOUSES & MINIATURE ROOMS	13
DOVECOTES	13
EMBROIDERIES AND NEEDLEWORK (Significant collections only - some at most properties)	14
EGYPTIAN ARTEFACTS	14
FANS	14
FIREPLACES (notable examples only)	14
FOLLIES, TEMPLES & MONUMENTS (notable examples only)	15
FOOD - BAKERIES, LARDERS, ETC see also KITCHENS	16
FOWLER, JOHN (not a complete list)	16
FURNITURE (notable examples only)	16
English	16
French, 18th C	16
GARDEN FEATURES AND FURNITURE	17
GARDENS FOR FRUIT AND VEGETABLES	17
GARDENS FOR HERBS	18
GARDENS FOR ROSES	19
GATEHOUSES	19
GHOSTS	20
GLASS	20
Stained Glass (In houses, churches and chapels generally, but small quantities and widely scattered.)	21
Heraldic Glass	21
GOLDMINES	21
OUEDMINED	4

GOTHICK	21
GRANDSTANDS	22
MEDIEVAL GUILDHALLS	22
HA-HAS	22
HOME FARMS (See also SHEEP)	22
HOUSES ON ISLANDS	23
HUGUENOT	23
ICE HOUSES	23
INDIAN ARTEFACTS	23
INDUSTRIAL MONUMENTS see also MILLS	23
ITALIANATE STYLE	24
JAPANESE ARTEFACTS (Japanese ceramics at most houses)	24
JAPANESE GARDENS	25
KEYBOARD INSTRUMENTS see also Musical Instruments	25
KITCHENS	25
LANDSCAPE PARKS & GROUNDS	26
LARDERS See FOOD, and KITCHENS	28
LAUNDRIES	28
LAWNMOWERS	28
LIBRARIES	28
LIGHTHOUSES	29
LONG GALLERIES	29
LUTYENS	29
MAZES	30
MILITARY MUSEUMS	30
MILLS	30
MLINARIC, DAVID	30
MODERNIST ARCHITECTURE	31
MONASTERIES See CHAPELS, CHURCHES AND MAUSOLEA	31
MONUMENTS See FOLLIES, TEMPLES AND MONUMENTS	31
MORRIS, WILLIAM	31
MUSICAL BOXES	31
MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS	31
NASH BUILDINGS	31
NATURE RESERVES	31
NURSERIES	32
ORANGERIES	32
ORGANIC FARMS	33
PAPIER MACHE CEILINGS	33
PEWTER	33
PIGSTIES	33
PLASTERWORK (notable examples only)	33
PLAY AREAS	33
PRE-RAPHAELITES	34
PREHISTORIC SITES (See also Roman Antiquities)	34
PRIEST HOLES	36
PRINT ROOMS	36
PROPERTIES ASSOCIATED WITH FAMOUS PEOPLE	36
PROPERTIES IN THE GUARDIANSHIP OF ENGLISH HERITAGE	38
PROPERTIES MANAGED BY OTHER BODIES	38
PUBS AND INNS * managed by the NT, the rest are tenanted	38
ROCK GARDENS	39
ROMAN ANTIQUITIES See also Prehistoric Sites	30

SCULPTURE	40
SERVANTS QUARTERS	40
SHEEP See also HOME FARMS	40
SHELLS	40
SILVER	41
STABLES See also Carriages	41
STATE BEDS	41
TAPESTRIES and FURNISHING TEXTILES	42
TECHNOLOGY – UTILITIES & SERVICES	43
THATCHED VILLAGES	43
THEATRES	43
TIMBER FRAMED BUILDINGS	43
TOYS	44
TROMPE L'OEIL	44
WALL & CEILING PAINTINGS	44
VILLAGES (all or part owned by the NT)	44
WATERFALLS	45
WATER MEADOWS	46
WATER-POWERED FORGE	46
WEAVING GALLERIES	46
WELLS	46
WIG POWDERING CLOSETS	46
APPENDIX A - GHOSTS	47
BAMBURGH CASTLE	47
BLICKLING HALL	47
BRAMBER CASTLE	47
BUCKLAND ABBEY	47
CLAYDON HOUSE	47
CLOUDS HILL	47
COTEHELE	47
FELBRIGG	48
FOUNTAINS ABBEY	48
HAM HOUSE	48
HINTON AMPNER	48
HUGHENDEN	48
IGHTHAM MOTE	48
KYMIN	48
LAMB HOUSE	48
LINDISFARNE	48
LYME PARK	49
POWIS CASTLE	49
RUFFORD OLD HALL	49
ST MICHAEL'S MOUNT	49
SALTING HOUSE	49
SCOTNEY CASTLE	49
SIZERGH	49
SPEKE HALL	49
SPRINGHILL	50
THORINGTON HALL	50
TREASURER'S HOUSE, YORK	50
WALLINGTON	50
WASHINGTON OLD HALL	50
WINCHELSEA	50

APPENDIX B - PROPERTIES BY DATE	51
ROMAN PERIOD See ROMAN PROPERTIES	51
12th CENTURY	51
13th CENTURY	51
14th CENTURY	51
15th CENTURY	51
16th CENTURY	52
17th CENTURY	52
18th CENTURY	53
19th CENTURY	54
20th CENTURY	55
APPENDIX C - PROPERTIES BY PERIOD	56
EARLY MEDIEVAL	56
LATE MEDIEVAL	56
TUDOR PERIOD	57
JACOBEAN PERIOD 1600-1649	58
COMMONWEALTH PERIOD 1649-1660	58
LATE STUART 1660-1702	58
QUEEN ANNE PERIOD 1702-1714	59
GEORGIAN PERIOD	59
REGENCY PERIOD	60
VICTORIAN PERIOD	60
FDWARDIAN AND MODERN PERIOD	61

ROBERT ADAM

Kedleston, Derbyshire Hatchlands, Surrey Nostell Priory, Yorkshire Osterley, London Saltram, Devon Templetown Mausoleum, Co. Antrim

Excellent example

ARCHITECTURAL MODELS

Claydon, Buckinghamshire Ickworth, Suffolk

Modern

Very beautiful. Probably best model in NT collections

ART AND CRAFTS

Beatrix Potter Gallery, Hawksead, Cumbria Buscot, Oxfordshire Cragside, Northumberland Gawthorpe, Lancashire Knightshayes, Devon Red House Sandham Memorial Chapel, Hamps

Standen, Sussex Wallington, Northumberland Wightwick Manor, W Mids Watercolours

Pictures by Burne-Jones Evelyn de Morgan Kay-Shuttleworth needlework collection de Morgan collection, Crace interior

William Morris Stanley Spencer William Morris interior Paintings by William Bell Scott Pre-Raphaelite interior

ARMOUR

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs Cotehele, Cornwall Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Oxburgh, Norfolk Powis Castle, Powys Rufford Old Hall, Lancs St Michael's Mount, Cornwall Sizergh, Cumbria Snowshill Manor, Glos

Samurai armour

AVIARIES

Waddesdon, Bucks

Cast iron, built 1889, Softbill birds and parrots

BANQUETING HOUSES

The Kymin

BARNS

Ashleworth, Glos Avebury Manor, Wilts Bredon, Hereford & Worcs 15th C Medieval 14th C Buckland Abbey, Devon Compton Castle, Devon Cotehele, Cornwall

East Riddlesden Hall, Yorks Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs Great Coxwell, Oxon Killerton, Devon Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Middle Littleton, Hereford & Worcs

Springhill, Co Londonderry

Stoke-sub-hamdon Priory, Somerset

Trerice, Cornwall

West Pennard Court Barn, Somerset

Medieval 18th C 1485-9

17th C Manorial Barn

1600 13th C

The Bear's Hut Medieval Medieval 17th C Medieval 15th/16th C 15th C

BATHROOMS AND LATRINES

Antony House, Cornwall Beningbrough Hall, Yorkshire

Blickling Hall, Norfolk Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Castle Drogo, Devon

Chedworth Roman Villa, Glos Cragside, Northumberland Dunham Massey, Cheshire

Erddig, Powys

Fountains Abbey, Yorkshire

Housestead Roman Fort, Northumberland

Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire Knightshayes, Devon Lanhydrock, Cornwall Montacute House, Somerset Packwood House, Warwickshire

Speke Hall, Merseyside

Upton House

Wallington, Northumberland Wightwick Manor, W Mids Wimpole Hall, Cambs

Bath Pond House

1858-61

Bamboo shower Lutyens, 20th C

Two Roman bath-houses 19th C, hot & cold water

1905

Bamboo shower

Latrines

Latrines, well preserved Adam bath house

19th C 1880

Lord Curzon's bathroom Plunge bath & cold bath

1905

Lady Bearsted's, Art Deco

18th C slipper bath

Bathroom & turkish bath Soane bath house, c.1792

BILLIARD TABLES

Knole, Kent 17th C Lanhydrock, Cornwall Polesden Lacey, Surrey Tyntesfield

BIRDS EGGS

Arlington Court, Devon Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Overbecks Museum, Devon

BREWHOUSES

Buckland Abbey, Devon Cider Press

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire Tudor, 18th C fittings

Stillroom Ham House, Surrey

Hailes Abbey, Glos Lacock Abbey, Wilts Llanerchaeron, Wales Philipps House, Wilts

Shugborough, Staffs Working Springhill, Co Londonderry 17th C

Stackpole Court, Dyfed Remains of brewery

CARPETS

Oriental - best are at Knole and Ascott, but good 19th Century ones at most houses. Saltram, Devon Robert Adam

CARRIAGES See also Stables

Arlington Court, Devon Carriage museum

Belton House, Lincs Buckland Abbey, Devon Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Charlecote, Warwickshire Trelissick, Cornwall

Wallington, Northumberland **Coach House**

CASTLES AND FORTIFIED BUILDINGS

Bellister, Northumberland Bodiam, East Sussex Bramber, West Sussex

Castle Drogo, Devon 20th Century

Chirk, Clwyd Cilgerran, Dyfed Clough, Co Down Compton, Devon Corfe, Dorset

Croft, Hereford & Worcester Downhill, Co Londonderry Dunseverick, Co Antrim

Dunstanburgh, Northumberland

Dunster, Somerset

Greys Court, Oxfordshire Fortified manor house

Lindisfarne, Northumberland

Marisco, Lundy, Devon

Needles Old Battery, Isle of Wight 1860s fort

Oxburgh Hall, Norfolk **Fortified Manor House**

Penrhyn, Gwynedd 19th Century

Powis, Powys

7

St Michael's Mount, Cornwall

Scotney, Kent Sizergh, Cumbria Skenfrith, Gwent

Springhill, Co Londonderry

Tattershall, Lincs

Fortified manor house

CHAPELS, CHURCHES & MAUSOLEA (includes Monasteries, domesticised & ruined)

Alfriston Clergy House, Sussex

14th C, 1st NT building
Bodnant, Gwynedd

Private mausoleum

Bradley Manor Chapel, Devon In house

Brownsea Island Church, Dorset Buckingham Chantry Chapel, Bucks

Burrow Mump Chapel, Sedgemoor, Somerset

Canons Ashby chapel, Northants In house

Cartmel Priory Gatehouse, Cumbria

Castle Drogo chapel, Devon

Clevedon Court chapel, Avon In house

Clumber Park chapel, Notts Compton Castle chapel, Devon

Cotehele, Cornwall In house Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs In house

Erddig church, Clwyd

Farne Island Chapel, Northumberland

Gibside Chapel, Tyne & Wear
Glastonbury Tor, Somerset
Great Chalfield Manor, WiltsIn house

Family mausoleum
Church tower
Parish church

Great Coxwell Tithe Barn, Oxfordshire

Ham House chapel, Surrey In house Ightham Mote, Kent In house

Kedleston Church, Derbyshire

Keld Chapel, Cumbria

Killerton, Devon In house

Little Moreton Hall chapel, Cheshire

Loughwood Meeting House, Devon 17th C Baptist Lower Brockhampton, Hereford & Worcs Ruins of chapel

Lundy, Devon

Lytes Cary, Somerset In house Moseley Old Hall, Staffs In house

Oxburgh Hall. Norfolk In house

Penrhyn chapel, Gwynedd also ruined chapel in grounds

Petworth chapel, West Sussex

Sandham Memorial Chapel, Hamps Stanley Spencer

Sizergh Castle chapel, Cumbria

Staunton Harold Church, Leics

St John's Jerusalem, Kent

St Michael's Mount, Cornwall In house

Treasurer's House, York

Tyntesfield Oxford movement

The Vyne, Hampshire In house West Humble chapel, Surrey Ruin

Wimpole Hall chapel, Cambs

Monasteries - Domesticised and Ruined

Anglesev Abbey, Cambs Augustinian (dom.) 13th C (dom.) Buckland Abbey, Devon Fountains Abbey, Yorkshire Cistercian Hailes Abbey, Glos 13th C

Lacock Abbey, Wilts 13th C (dom.) Mottisfont Abbey, Hamps 13th C Augustinian (dom.)

Mount Grace Priory, Yorkshire 14th C

Nostell Priory, Yorkshire

Stoke sub Hamdon Priory, Somerset

CHINOISERIE

17th C porcelain Anglesey Abbey, Cambs

Ascott, Bucks Porcelain Screen Belton House, Lincs Beningbrough, Yorkshire Chinese Room & porcelain

Biddulph Grange, Staffs Garden Blickling Hall, Norfolk Wallpaper

Buscot Park, Oxfordshire Porcelain Calke Abbey, Derbyshire State bed Castle Drogo, Devon Chinese Chippendale chairs

Charlecote, Warwickshire Chippendale pier glasses Clandon Park, Surrey Porcelain & Chippendale Chinese Room Claydon, Bucks

Cliveden, Bucks Pagoda

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs Chinese Chippendale chairs

East Riddlesden Hall, Yorkshire Porcelain

Panels, porcelain, bed, carpets & fabrics Erddig, N Wales

Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk Dressing room, bedroom & Chippendale chairs and desk

14th C. ruin

Fenton House, London Porcelain Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Porcelain Ickworth, Suffolk Porcelain Ightham Mote, Kent **Carpets** Knole, Kent

Carpets Lanhydrock, Cornwall Porcelain, 17th/18th C Melford Hall, Suffolk Porcelain, 17th/18th C

Nostell Priory, Yorkshire State bedroom Penrhyn, Gwynedd

Petworth, Sussex Porcelain Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Silk bedstead Polesden Lacey, Surrey Porcelain & carpet Powis Castle, Powys Wallpaper

Dressing room, china & wallpaper Saltram, Devon

Shugborough, Staffs Mirror, paintings, summerhouse, china &

Chippendale cabinet Standen, Sussex Porcelain

Stourhead, Wilts Porcelain, 18th C Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire Porcelain, 18th C Tatton Park, Cheshire **Armorial Vase** Trerice, Cornwall Porcelain The Vyne, Hamps Porcelain

Waddesdon Manor, Bucks Wallington, Northumberland Wightwick Manor, W Mids Porcelain 17th/18th C china & garden seat Porcelain

CLOCKS & WATCHES (major items or collections only – some clocks present in most NT houses)

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs
Angel Corner, Suffolk
Canons Ashby, Northants
Dunham Massey, Cheshire
Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire
Lyme Park, Cheshire
Polesden Lacey, Surrey
Snowshill Manor, Hereford & Worcs
Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire
Townend, Cumbria

Gershom-Parkington collection

Includes elephant automaton

COCK FIGHTING PENS

Dunham Massey, Cheshire

Waddesdon Manor, Bucks

Trerice, Cornwall

COLLECTIONS (major)

A la Ronde, Devon Angel Corner, Suffolk Anglesey Abbey, Cambs Antony House, Cornwall Arlington Court, Devon Beningbrough Hall, Yorkshire

Benthall Hall, Shrops Blickling Hall, Norfolk Bodnant, Gwynedd Clevedon Court, Avon Cotehele, Cornwall

Dunham Massey, Cheshire Dyrham Park, Avon Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk

Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs Gunby Hall, Lincs Hanbury Hall, Worcs

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire Kingston Lacy, Dorset Knightshayes, Devon Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Montacute House, Somerset Nostell Priory, Yorkshire Nunnington Hall, Yorkshire Cabinet of curiosities Clocks & watches

Armour, and views of Windsor

Gandharan sculpture

Carriages, model ships & shells

NPG portraits Caughley & Salopian

Books

Rhododendrons, camellias, magnolias

Eltonware & Nailsea glass

Arms & Armour Late flowering azaleas

Delftware

Dutch sea pictures

Kay-Shuttleworth textiles & lace

English 18th C glasses

Dutch 17th C flower paintings & English

porcelain

Armour, tapestries Indian effects

Paintings & manuscripts, Egyptian items Egyptian drawings, majolica & paintings Fox Talbot photographic museum

Goodhart samplers Chippendale furniture Carlisle miniature rooms Overbecks, Devon
Oxburgh Hall, Norfolk
Penrhyn Castle, Gwynedd
Petworth, Sussex
Plas Newydd, Gwynedd
Powis Castle, Powys
Rufford Old Hall, Lancs
Saltram, Devon
Sissinghurst, Kent
Smallhythe Place, Kent
Tatton Park, Cheshire
Trerice, Cornwall

Wallington, Northumberland Upton House, Warwickshire

Waddesdon Manor, Bucks

CONSERVATORIES

Acorn Bank, Cumbria Arlington Court, Devon Beningbrough Hall, Yorks Charlcote Park, Warwickshire

Cliveden, Bucks Clumber Park, Notts The Courts, Holt, Wilts Dunster Castle, Somerset

Felbrigg, Norfolk Gunby Hall, Lincs Ickworth, Suffolk Knightshayes, Devon Nostell Priory, Yorks Osterley Park, Middx Overbecks, Devon

Peckover House, Cambs Standen, Sussex

Sunnycroft, Shropshire Tatton Park, Cheshire Wallington, Northumberland

Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs Killerton, Devon

Dudmaston, Shropshire

COSTUME COLLECTIONS

Smallhythe Place, Kent

Snowshill, Glos

Springhill, Co Londonderry

Stuffed animals & insects

Armour & Mary Queen of Scots wallhangings

Dolls & industrial railway engines Turner & Van Dyck paintings Rex Whistler & military exhibitions Items associated with Clive of India

Arms & armour
Pictures & ceramics
Venetian & coloured glass
Ellen Terry memorabilia

Game trophies Lawnmowers

18th C decorative art, porcelain, books &

Brussels tapestries

Curiosities

18th C furniture & paintings

19th C, rebuilt 1983

Mid-19th C

Now a tea room

1870s

1820s

Adam

1890s (Webb)

Small collection, 18th – 20th C

Collection focussed on decorative needlework Paulise de Bush collection, 18th –20th C

Theatrical, Ellen Terry & related

Housed at Berrington Hall (contact Costume

Curator for access)

Items on display change annually

COTTAGES ORNEES

Derrymore House

COUNTRY PARKS

Box Hill, Surrey Chadwich Manor Estate, Birmingham Clents Hill, Birmingham Clumber Park, Nottinghamshire Crickley Hill, Glos Erddig,Clwyd Fell Foot, Cumbria Fountains Abbey & Studley Royal, North Yorkshire Frensham Great Pond, Surrey Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Hatfield Forest, Essex llam. Staffs Llanerchaeron, Wales Longshaw, Derbyshire Lyme Park, Cheshire Styal, Cheshire Wimpole, Cambs

CROSS PASSAGE SCREEN

Marker's Cottage, Killerton, Devon

DAIRIES

Ardress House, Co Armagh Barrington Court, Somerset Berrington Hall, Herefordshire Bradley Manor, Devon Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Castle Ward, Co Down Ham House, Surrey Lanhydrock, Cornwall Llanerchaeron Mount Stewart, Co Down Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Shugborough, Staffs

Uppark, Sussex Wimpole Home Farm, Cambs Buttery 19th C 15th C buttery

18th C

1780

1880s cooling apparatus

4 winds dairy 18th C

DEER PARKS

Attingham Park, Shrops

Belton, Lincs

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Charlecote, Warwickshire

Crom, Co Fermanagh

Dunham Massey, Cheshire

Dyrham Park, Avon

Ickworth, Suffolk

Knole, Kent

Lodge Park, Glos

Lyme Park, Cheshire

Nostell Priory, W Yorkshire

Petworth, West Sussex

Studley Royal, Yorks

Tatton, Cheshire

Waddesdon Manor, Bucks

DOLLS, DOLLHOUSES & MINIATURE ROOMS

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Ickworth, Suffolk

Nostell Priory, Yorks

Nunnington, Yorks

Overbecks, Devon

Penrhyn, Gwynedd

Rufford Old Hall, Lancs

Saltram, Devon

Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire

Townend, Cumbria

Wallington, Northumberland

Large collection of dollhouses

19th C

Carlisle miniature rooms

DOVECOTES

Antony House, Cornwall

Bateman's, East Sussex

Benthall Hall, Shropshire

Blaise Hamlet, Avon

Blackford Dovecote, Holnicote, Somerset

Bruton, Somerset

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Chartwell, Kent

Cliveden, Bucks Pepper-pot dovecote

Cotehele, Cornwall Medieval

The Culver Hole, W Glamorgan

Downhill Castle, Co Londonderry c.1795

Dunham Massey, Cheshire

Erddig, Clwyd

Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk

Gunby Hall, Lincs c.1700 Hawford, Hereford & Worcs 16th C Kinwarton, Warwickshire 14th C

Morville Hall, Shrops Mount Stewart, Co Down Nymans Garden, Sussex Speke Hall, Merseyside Snowshill Manor, Glos Springhill, Co Londonderry

Stoke sub Hamdon Priory, Somerset

Wichenford, Hereford & Worcs 17th C Willington, Beds 16th C

EMBROIDERIES AND NEEDLEWORK (Significant collections only - some at most properties)

Blickling Hall, Norfolk

Knole, Kent

Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs Rachel Kay-Shuttleworth collection

Hardwick Hall

Oxburgh Hall Mary Queen of Scots

Packwood House, Warwickshire

Polesden Lacey, Surrey Powis Castle, Powys Speke Hall, Merseyside Trerice, Cornwall Uppark, Sussex

Upton House, Warwickshire

EGYPTIAN ARTEFACTS

Buscot Park, Oxfordshire

Knightshayes, Devon Drawings

Kingston Lacy, Dorset

FANS

Ickworth, Suffolk

Snowshill Manor, Glos Not on permanent display (check with property)

Waddesdon Manor, Bucks

FIREPLACES (notable examples only)

Argory, Co Tyrone Belton, Lincs

Beningbrough, Yorkshire Corner fireplaces

Blickling, Norfolk

Buckland Abbey, Devon
Castle Drogo, Devon
Lutyens
Castle Coole, N Ireland
Castle Ward, Co Down
Georgian
Lutyens
Neo-classical
Gothick

Clandon Park, Surrey

Claydon, Bucks

Cliveden, Bucks

Cragside, Northumberland Inglenook

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs

Dudmaston, Shropshire

East Riddlesden Hall, Yorkshire

Florence Court, N Ireland

Ham House, London

Hanbury Hall, Worcs

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Hatchlands, Surrey Caryatids

Hughenden Manor, Bucks

Kedleston, Derbyshire Adam

Knole, Kent Marble mantlepiece

Lindisfarne Castle, Northumberland Lutyens

Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire

Nostell Priory, Yorkshire Caryatids

Nunnington, Yorkshire

Oxburgh, Norfolk

Penrhyn, Gwynedd Neo-Norman

Petworth, Sussex Marot

Powis Castle, Powys Snowshill Manor, Glos Standen, Sussex Townend, Cumbria

Uppark, Sussex

Washington Old Hall, Tyne & Wear

Wightwick Manor, W Mids Inglenook

FOLLIES, TEMPLES & MONUMENTS (notable examples only)

Belton, Lincs

Castle Ward, Co Down

Clumber Park, Notts

Creech Grange Arch, Dorset

Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire

Hardy Monument, Dorset

The Kymin, Naval Temple

Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Montacute House, Somerset

Mow Cop, Cheshire

Mussenden Temple, N Ireland

Penshaw Monument, Tyne & Wear

Pepperbox Hill, Wilts

Rievaulx, Yorkshire

Saltram, Devon

Stourhead, Wilts

Stowe Landscape Gardens, Bucks

Studley Royal, Yorks

Mount Stewart, , N Ireland Wellington Monument, Somerset

West Wycombe Park, Bucks

Wimpole Hall, Cambs

ravai rempie

Gothick

Temple of the Winds

FOOD - BAKERIES, LARDERS, ETC see also KITCHENS

Branscombe, Devon Bakery

Dunham Massey, Cheshire Slaughterhouse & deer barn

Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire Game Larder
Ham House, Richmond 17th C

Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire Game Larder Lanhydrock, Cornwall 1880s

Lyme Park, Cheshire Fishing tabernacles, game larder & banqueting house

Shaw's Corner, Herts Uppark, W Sussex Game larder

FOWLER, JOHN (not a complete list)

Clandon, Surrey Wallington, Northumbria Shugborough, Staffs

FURNITURE (notable examples only)

English

Basildon, Berks Belton, Lincs

Beningbrough, Yorkshire

Blickling, Norfolk

Clandon, Surrey

Erddig, N Wales

Felbrigg, Norfolk

Ham House, Richmond

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Ickworth, Suffolk

Knole, Kent

Montacute, Somerset

Petworth, Sussex

Powis Castle, Powys

Saltram, Devon

Shugborough, Staffs

Stourhead, Wilts

Tatton Park, Cheshire

Treasurer's House, Yorks

Uppark, Sussex

Wallington, Northumberland

French, 18th C

Ascott, Bucks Berrington Hall, Hereford & Worcs Polesden Lacey, Surrey Waddesdon Manor, Bucks

GARDEN FEATURES AND FURNITURE

Ardress, Co Armagh Coade stone urns Anglesey Abbey, Cambs Obelisk & caryatids Argory, Co Tyrone Cast iron seats Arlington Court, Devon Cast iron seats Biddulph, Staffs Statuary & topiary Bodnant, Gwynedd Lily pond Buscot Park, Oxfordshire Canal Canons Ashby, Northants Lead statues

Castle Drogo, DevonLutyens seatCharlecote, WarwickshireLead statuesChartwell, KentCast iron seatsChirk Castle, ClwydBronze statues

Cliveden, Bucks Fountain, seats, topiary, urns

Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire Cast iron seats

Gawthorpe, Lancs

Greenway, Devon

Ham House, Richmond

Seat

Sculpture "Woman & Child"

Cast iron seats

Hatchlands, Surrey
Statuary
Hidcote Manor Gardens, Glos
Topiary

Hinton Ampner, Hampshire
Hughenden Manor, Bucks
Topiary and statuary
Bronze statues

Ickworth, Suffolk

Kedleston, Derbyshire

Cast iron seats

Statuary

Killerton, Devon

Kingston Lacy, Dorset

Knightshayes Court, Devon

Lanhydrock, Cornwall

Coade stone urns

Cast iron seats

Statues, benches

Garden door

Mount Stewart, Co Down Cast iron seats, statuary

Nymans, Sussex
Overbecks, Devon
Pots

Packwood, Warwickshire Cast iron seats, topiary, gate

Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Cast iron seats
Powis Castle, Powys Terracotta pots, lead statues

Saltram, Devon Cast iron seats
Scotney Castle, Kent Henry Moore statue

Stourhead, Wilts Statuary

Studley Royal, YorkshireStatues & OctagonTatton Park, CheshireCast iron seatsWaddesdon Manor, BucksFountains & statuary

Wallington, Northumberland Iron seats, lead statues, urns
West Wycombe, Bucks Cascade
Westbury Court, Glos Cast iron seats

Wimpole Hall, Cambs Urns

GARDENS FOR FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

Acorn Bank, Cumbria Fruit trees only
Attingham Park, Shrops Orchard & nut grove
Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire Fruit trees & nut grove

Barrington Court, Somerset
Bateman's, Sussex
Fruit trees

Beningbrough, Yorkshire Berrington Hall, Herefordshire Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Canons Ashby, Northants

Chartwell, Kent Clumber Park, Notts Cotehele, Cornwall

East Riddlesden Hall, Yorkshire

Erddig, Clwyd Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk Greys Court, Oxfordshire Gunby Hall, Lincs

Ham House, Surrey Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Hezlett House, Co. Londonderry Hidcote Manor Gardens, Glos

Hill Top, Cumbria
Llanerchaeron, Wales
Lamb House, Sussex
Moseley Old Hall, Staffs
Nunnington Hall, Yorkshire
Peckover House, Cambs
Powis Castle, Powys
Sunnycroft, Shropshire
Trerice, Cornwall
Trengwainton, Cornwall
Tyntesfield, Somerset
Upton House, Warwickshire
Wallington, Northumbria
Westbury Court Garden, Glos
West Green House, Hampshire

GARDENS FOR HERBS

Wimpole, Cambridgeshire

Wordsworth House, Cumbria

Acorn Bank, Cumbria Bateman's, Sussex Bradley Manor, Devon Buckland Abbey, Devon Castle Drogo, Devon East Riddlesden Hall, Yorkshire Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk Gunby Hall, Lincs Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire Llanerchaeron, Wales Melford Hall, Suffolk Moselev Old Hall. Staffs St Michael's Mount, Cornwall Scotney Castle Garden, Kent Sissinghurst, Kent Snowshill Manor, Glos

Kitchen garden Historic apple orchard

Fruit trees Kitchen Garden Fruit trees

Orchards & trained wall fruit Some vegetables

Some vegetables

Trained wall fruits

Orchard Fruit Orchards Small garden

Fruit

Fruit

Some fruit trees

Pyramid apples and espalier

Fruit

Not all open

Walled kitchen garden, not yet restored

Kitchen Garden

Some apple trees & wall fruits Trained wall fruits & trees

Walled garden, trained fruits

Can become very crowded with visitors

Springhill, Co Londonderry Wallington, Northumberland Westbury Court Garden, Glos West Green House, Hampshire

Mixed into borders

GARDENS FOR ROSES

Ardress, Co Armagh Ascott, Bucks Barrington Court, Somerset Basildon Park, Berks Bateman's, Sussex Blickling Hall, Norfolk Bodnant, Gwynedd Castle Drogo, Devon Chartwell, Kent

Chirk Castle, Clwyd Cliveden, Berks

Cotehele, Cornwall Emmetts, Kent Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire Fenton House, London Florence Court, Co Fermanagh Grey's Court, Oxfordshire Gunby Hall, Lincs Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Hidcote Manor Garden, Glos Hughenden Manor, Bucks Lamb House, Sussex Lanhydrock, Cornwall Lyme Park, Cheshire Lytes Cary Manor, Somerset Mottisfont Abbey, Hampshire

Nymans, Sussex Peckover, Cambs Polesden Lacey, Surrey Powis Castle, Powys Rufford Old Hall, Lancs Shugborough, Staffs Sissinghurst, Kent Tatton Park, Cheshire Upton House, Warwickshire Waddesdon Manor, Bucks Wightwick Manor, West Mids Designed by Gertrude Jekyll

Planted by Rudyard Kipling

Terrace

Planted by Lady Churchill

Designed by Geoffrey Jellicoe for Lord and Lady **Astor**

National Collection of Old-fashioned roses, recently replanted and nearing maturity Old shrub roses

Mrs Greville's Edwardian rose garden

1966 Victorian-style rose garden

GATEHOUSES

Boarstall Tower, Bucks 14th C 14th C priory gatehouse Cartmel, Cumbria Charlecote Park, Warwickshire 16th C Cotehele, Cornwall 15th C

Coughton Court, WarwickshireTudorDunster Castle, Somerset1420Lanhydrock, Cornwall17th C

Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire

Lower Brockhampton, Hereford & Worcs

Melford Hall, Suffolk Oxburgh Hall, Norfolk

Ramsey Abbey Gatehouse, Cambs

Shute Barton, Devon

15th C remains
16th C - altered
Westbury College, Bristol, Avon

Medieval

GHOSTS

Bamburgh Castle
Blickling Hall, Norfolk
Bramber Castle, Sussex
Buckland Abbey, Devon
Claydon House, Bucks
Clouds Hill, Dorset
Cotehele, Cornwall
Felbrigg, Norfolk

Fountains Abbey, Yorkshire Ham House, Richmond Hinton Ampner, Hamps Hughenden Manor, Bucks Ightham Mote, Kent Kymin, Gwent Lamb House, Sussex

Lindisfarne, Northumberland

Lyme Park, Cheshire Powis Castle, Powys Rufford Old Hall, Lancs St Michael's Mount, Cornwall

Scotney Castle, Kent Sizergh, Cumbria Speke Hall, Merseyside Springhill, Co Londonderry

Thorington Hall, Suffolk Treasurer's House, York Wallington, Northumberland Washington Old Hall, Tyne & Wear

Winchelsea, Sussex

GLASS

Clevedon Court, Avon Gunby Hall, Lincs Mompesson, Wilts Sizergh, Cumbria Tatton Park, Cheshire Treasurer's House, York Knight in armour Anne Boleyn Starving children

15th C

15th C

Francis Drake & hell hounds

Sir Edmund Verney T E Lawrence

Figures, music & herbal smell Mr Windham, previous owner

Choir of monks

Duchess of Lauderdale Noises in the night

Disraeli Cold spot

Man in 18th/19th C clothes Old lady wearing mantilla St Cuthbert & various monks White lady & sound of bells Man in gold lace & hat Elizabeth Hesketh 7ft tall former prisoner

Man in lake Poltergeist

Woman in tapestry room

People arguing, weeping woman in early 19th C

clothes

Unidentified girl & footsteps

Roman soldiers

Birds against windows & breathing

Unidentified grey lady Hanged highwaymen

Eltonware & Nailsea glass

The Vyne, Hampshire Wightwick Manor, W Mids

Stained Glass (In houses, churches and chapels generally, but small quantities and widely scattered.)

Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire

Belton Chapel, Lincs

Calke Church, Derbyshire

Canons Ashby, Northants

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire

Chirk Castle, Clwyd

Clumber Chapel, Notts

Coughton Court, Warwickshire

Croft Church, Hereford & Worcs

Erddig, Clwyd

Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk

Hardwick, Derbyshire

Ightham Mote, Kent

Knole, Kent

Montacute, Somerset

Oxburgh, Norfolk

Penrhyn Castle, Gwynedd

Powis Castle, Powys

Standen, Sussex

Staunton Harold Church, Leics

Sizergh, Cumbria

Tattershall Castle, Lincs

Tatton Park, Cheshire

The Vyne, Hampshire

Wightwick, W Midlands

Heraldic Glass

Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire Charlecote, Warwickshire Coughton Court, Warwickshire Montacute, Somerset Packwood, Warwickshire

GOLDMINES

Dolaucothi, Dyfed Roman to 1938

GOTHICK

Castle Ward, Co Down Charlecote, Warwickshire Clevedon Court, Avon Clytha Castle, Gwent Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs

Hatfield Forest, Essex

The Octagon & summerhouse

Gothick Chippendale, staircase Pugin & Barry Flint summerhouse Knightshayes, Devon

Knole, Kent Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Lanhydrock, Cornwall

Mottisfont Abbey, Hampshire

Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Saltram, Devon

St Michael's Mount, Cornwall

Stourhead, Wilts

Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire

Wimpole Hall, Cambs

Birdhouse Hall

Summerhouse

Belvedere & chapel Gothick Chippendale

Cottage Deercote

GRANDSTANDS

Lodge Park

MEDIEVAL GUILDHALLS

St George's, King's Lynn, Norfolk Corpus Christi, Lavenham, Suffolk Largest surviving in England

HA-HAS

Beningbrough, Yorkshire

Berrington, Hereford & Worcs

Blickling Hall, Norfolk

Charlecote, Warwickshire

Claydon, Bucks

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs

Ham House, Richmond

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Kedleston, Derbyshire

Killerton, Devon

Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Melford Hall, Suffolk

Montacute, Somerset

Saltram, Devon

Stowe, Bucks

Trelissick, Cornwall

Tyntesfield

18th C

Early

HOME FARMS (See also SHEEP)

Ardress House, Co Armagh

Attingham Park, Shrops

East Riddlesden Hall, Yorkshire

Kedleston, Derbyshire

Parke, Devon

Shugborough, Staffs

Tatton Park, Cheshire

Wimpole Home Farm, Cambs

Rare breeds & slaughterhouse

Farm machinery

Poss. Adam or Wyatt

Rare breeds

Rare breeds

Rare breeds

HOUSES ON ISLANDS

Derwent Island House

HUGUENOT

Dyrham, Avon Knole, Kent Partly built by Huguenot architect, Hauduroy Furniture by Huguenot cabinet makers

ICE HOUSES

Attingham Park, Shrops Belton House, Lincs

Biddulph Grange Garden, Staffs

Blickling Hall, Norfolk

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh

Castle Ward, Co Down

Dinefwr Park, Dyfed

Downhill, Co Londonderry

Florence Court, Co Fermanagh

Ham House, Surrey

Hanbury Hall, Worcs Hatchlands, Surrey

Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire

Killerton, Devon

Penrhyn Castle, Gwynedd

Scotney Castle, Kent

Shugborough, Staffs

Stourhead, Wilts

Wallington, Northumberland

West Wycombe Park, Bucks

INDIAN ARTEFACTS

Basildon, Berks Kedleston, Derbyshire

Powis, Powys

INDUSTRIAL MONUMENTS see also MILLS

Aberdulais Falls, West Glamorgan

Beadnell Lime Kilns, Northumberland

Branscombe Mill & Forge, Devon

Cornish Beam Engines, Cornwall

Cotehele Quay, Cornwall

Cragside hydraulics and hydro-electrics, Northumberland

Gondola Steam Yacht, Cumbria

Greys Court Donkey Wheel, Oxon

Holy Island Lime Kilns, Northumberland

Finch Foundry, Devon

Not very presentable

Not very presentable

Late 18th C

Ice well

Tudor well-house

Marconi Memorial, Poldu, Cornwall Ravenscar Brickyards, N Yorkshire

Royal Military Canal, Kent

Shamrock sailing barge, Cornwall

Stratford-upon-Avon Canal, Warwickshire

Styal, Cheshire

Telford Suspension Bridge, Conwy

Wey Navigations, Surrey Wheal Betsy, Mary Tavy, Devon Wheal Coates, St Agnes, Cornwall Wheal Prosper (Rinsey Cliff), Cornwall

ITALIANATE STYLE

Derwent Island House

JAPANESE ARTEFACTS (Japanese ceramics at most houses)

Bateman's

Belton Imari wares c1690-1720. Other fine Japanese pieces – bowls,

vases, beakers. Late 17th C composite vase incorporating an

Arita jar.

Beningborough Apothecary jar with almost contemporary Dutch decoration in

Imari and European styles, early 18th C.

Blickling Two 18th C lacquer cabinets, pair of large early 18th C Imari vases,

casket on stand.

Buscot Imari vases, late 17th C heavy bottle of Arita ware with Dutch

decoration in Japanese style (associated with Dutch East India

Company), 3 chargers c1735.

Castle Drogo
Two very similar early 18th C lacquer cabinets.
Lacquer cabinet and table, pair square bottles.

Chirk Castle, Clwyd Chest, c1600, shagreen with lacquered and mother of pearl

panels, extremely fine. Associated with East India Company.

Clandon Various pieces of early 18th C Arita ware, lacquer brule parfums

c1750.

Dunham Massey Screen

Erddig Large pair Imari vases.

Ham Important pair of cabinets, Kyoto c1630, screen and cabinet

incorporating incised lacquer panels.

Hill Top, Cumbria Netsuke

Kingston Lacy
Knightshayes
Pair large 19th C bronze cranes.
Imari vases (not indigenous)

Lanhydrock Cloisonné

Long Melford Hall Imari dishes, including huge charger c1710.

Nostell Priory Very important lacquered Arita garniture

Powis Castle Important group of black lacquer boxes and export furniture,

connected with Clive of India. Pair of knife boxes, c1725-75, very high quality lacquer, and pair of dressing boxes/secretaires of

similar date.

Rufford Old Hall, Lancs Ceramics

Saltram Two groups of Imari large covered jars and plates

Sizergh, Cumbria Ceramics eg late 17th Kutani ware bowl

Snowshill Manor, Glos Samurai armour

Uppark Four large Imari vases and covers c1700.

Waddesdon 17th C Kutani ware vase converted to lamp, secretaire

incorporating lacquer panels c1750, 18th C Kakiemon fish, pair of

Arita eagles c1710

Imari ware

West Wycombe Park, Bucks Black lacquer casket c1630-50

JAPANESE GARDENS

Wallington

Antony, Cornwall Small garden Cliveden, Bucks Water garden

Mount Stewart, Co Down Japanese influenced garden

Tatton Park, Cheshire Shinto Temple

KEYBOARD INSTRUMENTS see also Musical Instruments

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Chirk Castle, Clwyd

Fenton House, London Benton Fletcher collection

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Hatchlands Park, Surrey Alec Cobbe collection

Nostell Priory, Yorkshire Staunton Harold Church, Leics

KITCHENS

Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire

Barrington Court, Somerset Tudor
Blickling Hall, Norfolk 1930s
Bradley Manor, Devon 15th C

Buckland Abbey, Devon 1576 kitchen & cottage kitchen

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Canons Ashby, NorthantsTudor, adapted 1590sCarlyles' House, London1880s, unchangedCastle Coole, Co FermanaghNo longer showableCastle Drogo, Devon20th C, Lutyens

Castle Ward, Co Down 1760

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire Victorian kitchen & scullery

Clandon Park, Surrey 18th C

Clevedon Court, Avon

Compton Castle, Devon 16th C reconstruction of medieval

Cotehele, Cornwall Tudo

Cragside, Northumberland Mid-19th C with hydraulic spit Dunham Massey, Cheshire 19th/20th C furnishings

East Riddlesden Hall, Yorks 17th C Erddig, Clwyd 1770s

Florence Court, Co Fermanagh To be refurbished

Great Chalfield Manor, Wilts

Great Yarmouth, Quay St, Norfolk
Greys Court, Oxfordshire
Ham House, Surrey
19th/20th C features
Medieval features
17th C, also Larder

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Lanhydrock, Cornwall

Lindisfarne, Northumberland

Martock, Treasurer's House, Somerset

Mendips, Liverpool Petworth, Sussex Saltram, Devon Shaw's Corner, Herts Shugborough, Staffs Speke Hall, Merseyside Tatton Park, Cheshire Townend, Cumbria Uppark, Sussex

Wallington, Northumberland Washington Old Hall, Tyne & Wear

Wightwick Manor, West Mids

LANDSCAPE PARKS & GROUNDS

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs

Antony, Cornwall

Arlington, Devon

Ashdown, Oxfordshire

Ashridge, Herts

Attingham Park, Shrops

Basildon Park, Berks

Belton, Lincs

Beningbrough, Yorks

Berrington Hall, Hereford & Worcs

Blickling Hall, Norfolk

Buscot, Oxfordshire

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Canons Ashby, Northampton

Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh

Castle Ward, Co Down

Charlecote, Warwickshire

Chartwell, Kent

Chirk Castle, Clwyd

Claremont, Surrey

Claydon, Bucks

Cliveden, Bucks

Clumber, Notts

Cragside, Northumberland

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs

Croome Park

Cotehele, Cornwall

Dinefwr, S Wales

Dinton, Wilts

Downhill, N Ireland

Dudmaston, Shropshire

Dunham Massey, Greater Manchester

Dunster, Somerset

Dyrham, Avon

Elizabethan

1880s, larders, scullery, bake house

Lutyens

1950's

Splendid copper batterie de cuisine

1779

Also pantry

Mid-15th C

1620s, domestic implements

1890s

1900s arrangement

17th C, medieval walls

1880s

Capability Brown's first landscape

Erddig, Clwyd

Farnborough, Yorks

Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk

Fell Foot, Cumbria

Florence Court, Co Fermanagh

Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs

Gibside, Tyne & Wear

Greys Court, Oxfordshire

Gunby Hall, Lincs

Ham Park, Surrey

Hanbury Hall, Worcs

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Hatchlands, Surrey

Hinton Ampner, Hampshire

Hughenden, Bucks

Ickworth, Surrey

Kedleston, Derbyshire

Killerton, Devon

Kingston Lacy, Dorset

Knightshayes, Devon

Knole, Kent

Lacock, Wilts

Lanhydrock, Cornwall

Lyme Park, Cheshire

Lyveden New Bield, Northants

Melford, Suffolk

Montacute, Somerset

Mount Stewart, N Ireland

Newark Park, Glos

Nunnington, Yorks

Nymans, W Sussex

Ormesby, Cleveland

Osterley, London

Packwood, Warwickshire

Petworth, Sussex

Polesden Lacey, Surrey

Powis, Powys

Rievaulx Terrace, Yorks

Saltram, Devon

Scotney Castle, Kent

Sheffield Park, Sussex

Sheringham, Norfolk

Shugborough, Staffs

Sissinghurst, Kent

Sizergh Castle, Cumbria

Stourhead, Wilts

Stowe Landscape Gardens, Bucks

Studley Royal, Yorks

Sudbury, Derbyshire

Tatton Park, Cheshire

Trelissick, Cornwall

Uppark, Sussex

Upton, Warwickshire

The Vyne, Hampshire Waddesdon, Bucks Wakehurst, Sussex Wallington, Northumberland West Wycombe, Bucks Wimpole Hall, Cambs

LARDERS See FOOD, and KITCHENS

LAUNDRIES

The Argory, Co Tyrone Beningbrough Hall, Yorks Berrington Hall, Hereford & Worcs

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire

Castle Drogo, Devon Castle Ward, Co Down Charlecote Park, Warwickshire

Dunham Massey, Cheshire

Erddig, Clwyd Killerton, Devon

Kingston Lacy, Dorset Llanerchaeron, Wales Ormesby Hall, Cleveland Shugborough, Staffs

Springhill, Co Londonderry

Townend, Cumbria

19th C stoves & drying racks

20th C Lutyens (not open) 18th C with Victorian fittings

Tudor

Mangles & 18th C box mangle

1770s

To open in next few years

LAWNMOWERS

Clumber, Notts Trerice, Cornwall

LIBRARIES

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs
Belton, Lincs
Blickling Hall, Norfolk
Calke Abbey, Norfolk
Carlyle's House, London
Charlecote, Warwickshire
Chartwell, Kent
Cragside, Northumberland
Dunham Massey, Cheshire
Erddig, Clwyd
Felbrigg, Norfolk
Hughenden Manor, Bucks
Ickworth, Suffolk
Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire

Kingston Lacy, Dorset Lanhydrock, Cornwall Nostell Priory, Yorks 17th C

Saltram, Devon Shugborough, Staffs Stourhead, Wilts Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire Tatton Park, Cheshire Townend, Cumbria The Vyne, Hampshire Waddesdon Manor, Bucks Wallington, Northumberland Wimpole Hall, Cambs

LIGHTHOUSES

Lundy Old Light, Devon c. 1819 Lundy South Light, Devon c. 1896-7

Lundy North Light, Devon

Foreland Point, Countisbrury, Devon 1900 Souter Lighthouse, Northumbria 1871

Farne Islands, Northumbria

South Forland Lighthouse, Kent & East Sussex
St Catherine's Oratory, Southern, Isle of Wight
Lighthouse Island, Co Down, Northern Ireland

LONG GALLERIES

Blickling Hall, Norfolk Canons Ashby, Northants Chastleton House Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs Hanbury Hall, Hereford & Worcs Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire Knole, Kent Lanhydrock, Cornwall

Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire

Lyme Park, Cheshire Montacute, Somerset

Mottisfont Abbey, Hampshire

Osterley, London

Packwood, Warwickshire

Powis, Powys

Rufford Old Hall, Lancs

Sudbury, Derbyshire

Upton House, Warwickshire

The Vyne, Hampshire

LUTYENS

Castle Drogo, Devon Lindisfarne, Northumberland Spectacular, 16th C

MAZES

Glendurgan Garden, Cornwall Grey's Court, Oxfordshire

MILITARY MUSEUMS

Clandon, Surrey

Plas Newydd, Gwynedd

Quebec House, Kent

Relics from Waterloo

Archbishop's Maze

General Wolfe, Battle of Quebec

MILLS

Aberdulais Falls, W Glamorgan

milling

Allerford Mill, Holnicote, Somerset

Bateman's, Sussex

Bembridge Windmill, IoW

Bourne Mill. Essex Branscombe, Devon Broadclyst, Devon Burnham Overy, Norfolk

Castle Ward, Co Down Cotehele, Cornwall

Dunham Massey, Cheshire Dunster Castle Mill, Somerset

Erddig, Clwyd Flatford Mill, Suffolk

Florence Court, Co Fermanagh Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire High Ham, Somerset Horsey Windpump, Norfolk Houghton Mill, Cambs

Ivinghoe: Pitstone Windmill, Bucks

Kedleston, Derbyshire Lode Mill, Cambs

Nether Alderley Mill, Cheshire Patterson's Spade Mill

Pitstone Windmill, Cambs

Quarry Bank Mill, Cheshire

Shalford, Surrey

Stainsby Mill, Hardwick, Derbyshire Stembridge Tower Mill, Somerset

Wellbrook Beetling Mill, Co Tyrone Wembury Old Mill, Devon Wicken Fen, Cambs

Winchester City Mill, Hants

Waterwheels for copper smelting and corn

Working watermill

1746 Watermill Watermill Watermill Watermill

19th C sawmill, cornmill and slaughterhouse

15th C working watermill Working Tudor watermill 18th C working sawmill/pump

Mortar mill Watermill

Mid-19th C sawmill Stainsby Mill Windmill, 1920 Drainage windmill Working watermill

Windmill

Sawmill, early 19th C

Working

15th C working windmill

Working water-driven spade mill

Postmill

Working waterwheel 18th C watermill 19th C watermill Thatched windmill

Watermill Not working Wind pump 1744 watermill

MLINARIC, DAVID

Nostell Priory, Yorks

Bath Assembly Rooms, Avon Beningbrough Hall, Yorks

Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh

Bow Room

Breakfast Room and Crimson Bedroom

MODERNIST ARCHITECTURE

The Homewood, Surrey 2 Willow Road, London

Patrick Gwynne Erno Goldfinger

MONASTERIES See CHAPELS, CHURCHES AND MAUSOLEA

MONUMENTS See FOLLIES, TEMPLES AND MONUMENTS

MORRIS, WILLIAM

Red House, Kent Standen, Sussex Wallington, Northumberland Wightwick, W Mids Morris's own home

MUSICAL BOXES

Snowshill Manor, Glos

MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS

Arlington Court, Devon Fenton House, London Hatchlands, Surrey Snowshill Manor, Glos

Alec Cobbe collection

NASH BUILDINGS

Attingham, Shropshire Picture Gallery Cronkhill, Attingham Estate, Shropshire Llanachaeron, South Wales

Italianate Villa, c.1803

NATURE RESERVES

Arlington Court, Devon
Bar Mouth, Co Londonderry
Blakeney Point, Norfolk
Blelham Bog, Cumbria
Blockhouse & Green Islands, Co Down
Boarstall Duck Decoy, Bucks
Brownsea Island, Dorset
Brownshams, Clovelly, Devon
Calf of Man, Isle of Man
Cemlyn, Anglesey, Gwynedd
Chardown, Stonebarrown & the Undercliffs, Dorset
Cheddar Cliffs, Somerset
Coed-y-Ganllwdd, Gwynedd
Coedydd Maentwrog, Gwynedd
Cwm Idwal, Gwynedd

Dinefwr, Dyfed

Ebbor Gorge, Somerset

Esthwaite North Fen, Cumbria

Farne Islands, Northumberland

Frensham Little Pond, Surrey

Godlingston Heath, Corfe, Dorset

Groveley Dingle, Birmingham

Hackhurst Down, Surrey

Hamble River, Hampshire

Horsey, Norfolk

Leigh Woods, Bristol, Avon

Malham Tarn, N Yorkshire

Marsden Rock, Tyne & Wear

Middle Bere Heath, Corfe, Dorset

Murlough, Dundrum, Co Down

Nap Wood, East Sussex

Needles Headland, IoW

Newton Pool, Northumberland

Port Eynon Point, W Glam

Ruskin Reserve, Oxon

Salthouse Broad, Norfolk

Scolt Head, Norfolk

Selsdon Wood, London

Strangford Lough Wildlife Conservation Scheme, Co Down

Studland Heath, Corfe, Dorset

Ulverscroft, Leics

Watermeads, London

Whitford Burrows, W Glam

Wicken Fen, Cambs

Witley Common, Surrey

Woolton Hill, Hampshire

NURSERIES

Arlington Court, Devon

Berrington Hall, Hereford & Worcs

Erddig, Clwyd

Hanbury Hall, Worcs

Penrhyn, North Wales

Saltram, Devon

Tvntesfield

Wallington, Northumberland

Wightwick Manor, West Midlands

1930s

ORANGERIES

Belton House, Lincs

Blickling Hall, Norfolk

Calke Abbey, Norfolk

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire

Cliveden, Bucks

Dunham Massey, Cheshire

1782

Awaiting repair

1857, Now a tea room

Now a tea room

Dyrham Park, Avon Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk Ham House, Richmond

Hanbury Hall, Worcs

Ickworth, Suffolk

Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire

Knole, Kent

Lyme Park, Cheshire

Montacute House, Somerset Peckover House, Cambs Powis Castle, Powys Saltram, Devon

Tatton Park, Cheshire

Tyntesfield

The Vyne, Hampshire

West Green House, Hampshire

18th C 1707

Now a tea room

1730s

Adam

1818

In desperate need of repair

ORGANIC FARMS

Llanerchaeron, Wales

PAPIER MACHE CEILINGS

Canons Ashby

PEWTER

Arlington Court, Devon
Benthall Hall, Shropshire
Canons Ashby, Northants
Cotehele, Cornwall
East Riddlesden Hall, Yorkshire
The Fleece Inn, nr Evesham, Hereford & Worcs
Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire

PIGSTIES

Sunnycroft, Shropshire

PLASTERWORK (notable examples only)

Ardress House, Co Armagh Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire Florence Court, Co Fermanagh Shugborough, Staffs

PLAY AREAS

Ardress House, Co Armagh Belton House, Lincs Beningbrough Hall, Yorks Cragside, Northumberland c. 18th century

Fell Foot Farm, Cumbria Ickworth, Suffolk Nostell Priory, Yorkshire Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Saltram, Devon Wimpole Home Farm, Cambs

PRE-RAPHAELITES

Buscot, Oxfordshire Cragside, Northumberland Knightshayes Court, Devon Red House, Kent Standen, Sussex Wallington, Northumberland Wightwick Manor, West Mids Burne-Jones Evelyn de Morgan de Morgan Morris & friends William Morris William Bell Scott William Morris

PREHISTORIC SITES (See also Roman Antiquities)

Afton Down & East Afton Down, IoW Avebury & Windmill Hill, Wilts Badbury Hill, Coleshill, Oxon Badbury Rings, Kingston Lacy, Barkhale, Slindon, W Sussex

Belle Tout, W Sussex

Berry Wood, Bradley Manor, Devon

Birling Gap, E Sussex Black Head, Cornwall Bolt Tail, Salcombe, Devon

Bosigran, Cornwall Brean Down, Somerset Brent Knoll, Somerset Bridestones, N Yorkshire The Bulwark, Gower, W Glam

Bushey Norwood, Avon Cadbury Camp, Avon Cadsonbury, Cornwall Castle Point, Cornwall Castlerigg Circle, Cumbria Chapel Carn Brea, Cornwall

Cherhill Down & Oldbury Castle, Wiltshire

Church Hill, West Wycombe, Bucks

Cissbury Ring, W Sussex

Cley Hill, Wilts Clough, Co Down

Cock Marsh, Berks

Coldrum Barrow

Compton Down, Dorset Coney Island, Lough Neagh Coneys Castle, Dorset

Crickley Hill, Glos

Croft Ambrey, Hereford & Worcs

Barrow groups

Stone circles and avenue

Iron Age hill-fort

Dorset Iron Age hill-fort

Iron Age fort

Iron Age hill-fort & barrows

Iron Age fort

Cubert, Cornwall

Culver Down, IoW

Cushendun, Co Antrim

Dinas Gynfor, Anglesey, Gwynedd

Ditchling Beacon, E Sussex

The Dodman, Cornwall

Dolebury Warren, Avon

Downhouse Farm, Dorset

Dragon Hill, Oxon

Dumpdon Hill, Devon

Dunseverick Castle, Co Antrim

Ebbor Gorge, Somerset

Eggardon Hill, Dorset

Exmoor, Somerset

Figsbury Ring, Wilts

Fontmell Down, Dorset

Frensham Common, Surrey

Goodameavy, Devon

Hale Purlieu & Millersford Plantation, Hampshire

Haresfield Beacon, Glos

Hembury, Devon

Hentor, Devon

Highdown, W Sussex

Hod Hill, Dorset

Ivinghoe Beacon, Bucks

Killerton Clump, Devon

Kinver Edge, Staffs

Lambert's Castle Hill, Dorset

Lanyon Quoit, Cornwall

Leigh Woods, Bristol, Avon

Little Sorsbury Hill, Avon

Long Mynd, Shrops

Longshaw, Derbyshire

Lord's Seat, Derbyshire

Lower Predannack Downs, the Lizard, Cornwall

Lundy, Devon

Maen Castle, Cornwall

Maidenhead Thicket, Berkshire

Mam Tor, Derbyshire

Middle Hope, Avon

Midsummer Hill, Hereford & Worcs

Minchinhampton, Glos

Nap Wood, E Sussex

Newtimber Hill, W Sussex

Oldbury Hill, Kent

Pedn-vounder Beach, Penberth Cove, Cornwall

Pentire Farm, Cornwall

Pilsdon Pen, Dorset

Plaitford & Furzley Commons, Hampshire

Pulpit Wood, Bucks

Rainbow Wood Farm, Bath, Avon

Ringmoor, Turnworth Down, Dorset

Ross Castle, Northumberland

Bronze Age round barrow

Traditionally site where St. George killed dragon

Iron Age fort

Iron Age hill-fort

Rough Fort, Co Londonderry

Rough Tor, Cornwall

Round Wood, Trelissick, Cornwall

The Rumps, Pentire, Cornwall

St Genny's Cleave, Cornwall

Sand Point, Avon

Shoreham Gap, W Sussex

Slindon, W Sussex

Stockbridge Down, Hampshire

Stonehenge Down, Wilts

Sullington Warren, W Sussex

Tennyson Down, IoW

Thurba Head, W Glam

Treen Castle, Cornwall

Trencrom Hill, Cornwall

Trendle Ring, Somerset

Trentishoe Down, Devon

Trowlesworthy Warren, Devon

Wallington, Northumberland

West Wight, loW

White Barrow, Wilts

White Horse Hill

& Uffington Castle, Oxon

White Park Bay, Co Antrim

White Sheet Down, Stourhead, Wilts

Wick Ball Camp, Dinton, Wilts

Willings Walls Warren, Devon

Win Green Hill, Wilts

Wind Hill, Lynmouth, Devon

Winsford Hill, Exmoor, Somerset

Stone circle, Bronze Age barrows

Barrows & earthwork

Neolithic barrow & ditches Chalk figure of horse, prob.

Iron Age, Iron Age hill-fort, barrow

Iron Age hill-fort Iron Age hill-fort

Tree circle around bowl barrow

PRIEST HOLES

Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire Coughton Court, Warwickshire Hartsop Hall, Cumbria Harvington, Hereford & Worcs Moseley Old Hall, Staffs Oxburgh, Norfolk Scotney Castle, Kent

PRINT ROOMS

Blickling, Norfolk Uppark, Sussex The Vyne, Hampshire

PROPERTIES ASSOCIATED WITH FAMOUS PEOPLE

Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Shugborough, Staffordshire Cragside, Northumberland Lord Anglesey ("One Leg") Admiral Anson William Armstrong Tintagel, Cornwall Cliveden, Bucks

Brownsea Island, Dorset Cherryburn, Northumbria

Hatchlands, Surrey 24 Cheyne Row, London Mount Stewart, Co Down Little Moreton Hall, Staffs Moseley Old Hall, Staffs

Chartwell, Kent
Powis Castle, Powys
Nether Stowey, Somerset
Flatford Mill, Suffolk

Farne Islands, Northumberland Wallington, Northumberland Hughenden Manor, Bucks Buckland Abbey, Devon Canons Ashby, Northants Corfe Castle, Dorset Belton House, Lincs Lacock Abbey, Wilts Dragon Hill, Oxon 2 Willow Road, London Buckland Abbey, Devon Hardy's Cottage, Dorset

Max Gate, Dorset
Lamb House, Sussex
Malham Tarn, Yorks
Bateman's, Sussex
Wimpole Hall, Cambs
Clouds Hill, Dorset
Flint Cottage, Surrey
Ty Mawr, Gwynedd
Woolsthorpe Manor, Lincs

Claydon, Bucks

Ashdown House, Oxfordshire

Hill Top, Cumbria Compton Castle, Devon

Saltram, Devon

Canons Ashby, Northants

Knole, Kent Sissinghurst, Kent

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire

Shaw's Corner, Herts
Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire
Wylam, Northumberland
Juniper Hill, Surrey
Clevedon Court, Avon
Smallhythe Place, Kent
Clevedon Court, Avon

Trevithick's Cottage, Cornwall Petworth House, Sussex

Washington Old Hall, Tyne & Wear

King Arthur Nancy, Lady Astor Robert Baden-Powell Thomas Bewick Admiral Boscawen Thomas Carlyle

Charles II
Charles II

Winston Churchill Clive of India

Lord Castlereagh

Samuel Taylor Coleridge

John Constable
Grace Darling
Grace Darling
Benjamin Disraeli
Sir Francis Drake
John Dryden
Edward the Martyr
Edward VIII

William Henry Fox Talbot

St. George Ernö Goldfinger Sir Richard Grenville Thomas Hardy Thomas Hardy Henry James Charles Kingsley Rudyard Kipling Rudyard Kipling

T E Lawrence (of Arabia)

George Meredith Bishop Morgan Isaac Newton Florence Nightingale Elizabeth of Bohemia

Beatrix Potter Walter Raleigh Joshua Reynolds Samuel Richardson Vita Sackville-West Vita Sackville-West William Shakespeare George Bernard Shaw Elizabeth Shrewsbury George Stephenson

Talleyrand
Alfred Tennyson
Ellen Terry
W M Thackeray
Trevithick
J M W Turner

George Washington

Uppark, Sussex Quebec House, Kent Monks House, Sussex Allan Bank, Cumbria Wordsworth House, Cumbria H G Wells General Wolfe Virginia Woolf William Wordsworth William Wordsworth

PROPERTIES IN THE GUARDIANSHIP OF ENGLISH HERITAGE

Ambleside Fort, Cumbria

Avebury (including West Kennet Avenue, Windmill Hill, and the Sanctuary), Wilts

Bramber Castle, Sussex

Castlerigg Stone Circle, Cumbria

Dunstanburgh Castle, Northumberland

Fountains Abbey, North Yorkshire

Hailes Abbey, Gloucestershire

Hardknott Fort, Cumbria

Hardwick Old Hall, Derbyshire

Housesteads Roman Fort, Northumberland

Letocetum Roman Baths and Museum, Staffs

Lydford Norman Fort, Devon

Mount Grace Priory, North Yorkshire

Old Soar Manor, Kent

St Catherine's Oratory, Isle of Wight

Stonehenge, Wiltshire Upper Plym Valley, Devon

White Horse Hill, Uffington Castle & Dragon Hill, Oxon

Hadrian's Wall

PROPERTIES MANAGED BY OTHER BODIES

Cilgerran Castle, Dyfed

Eastbury Manor House, London Gawthorpe Hall, Lancashire Lawrence House, Cornwall

Lundy, Bristol Channel, Devon

Lyme Park, Cheshire Quarry Bank Mill, Cheshire 'Roman Bath', London

Segontium Roman Fort, Gwynedd

Shugborough, Staffs Skenfrith Castle, Gwent Speke Hall, Merseyside Tatton Park, Cheshire

Wakehurst Place Garden, W. Sussex

Guardianship of Cadw

Borough of Barking and Dagenham

Lancashire County Council

Launceston Town Council (leased)

The Landmark Trust Stockport MBC

Quarry Bank Mill Trust Ltd (tenant)

Westminster City Council Guardianship of Cadw Staffordshire County Council Guardianship of Cadw

Nat. Museums & Galleries on Merseyside

Cheshire County Council Royal Botanic Gardens, Kew

PUBS AND INNS * managed by the NT, the rest are tenanted

Bankes Arms, Studland, Dorset Bankes Arms Hotel, Corfe, Dorset Buckinghamshire Arms, Blickling, Norfolk Castle Inn, Chiddingstone, Kent *Castle Inn, Bodiam, East Sussex Cross Keys, Cautley, Cumbria

*Crown Liquor Saloon, Belfast

*Dolaucothi Arms, Pumpsaint, Dyfed

Dolymelynllyn Hall Hotel, Ganllwyd, Gwynedd

Fleece Inn, Bretforton, nr Evesham, Hereford & Worcs

George Inn, Lacock, Wilts

George and Dragon, West Wycombe, Bucks

George Inn, Southwark, London

Hardwick Inn, Chesterfield, Derbyshire

King's Mill, Wrexham, Clwyd

King's Head, Aylesbury, Bucks

M. McBride's, Cushenden, Co Antrim

Manor House Hotel, Studland, Dorset

Marisco Tavern, Lundy, Devon

Nelson's Head, Horsey, Norfolk

Old Dungeon Ghyll, Great Langdale, Cumbria

Radnor Arms, Coleshill, Berkshire

Red Lion, Broadclyst, Devon

Red Lion, Lacock, Wilts

Red Lion, Bradenham, Bucks

Red Lion, Kilmington, Stourton, Wilts

Ship Inn, Low Newton-by-the-Sea, Northumbria

Sign of the Angel, Lacock, Wilts

*Spread Eagle, Stourton, Wilts

Sun Inn, Saffron Walden, Essex (now a shop)

Swan, West Wycombe, Bucks

The Logan Rock, Treen, Cornwall

*Tower Bank Arms, Nr Sawrey, Cumbria

Tyn-y-Groes, Ganllwyd, Gwynedd

Vine Inn, Pamphill, Dorset

Wizard of the Edge Inn, Alderley Edge, Cheshire

ROCK GARDENS

Benthall Hall, Shropshire

Chirk Castle, N Wales

Clevedon Court, Avon

Cragside, Northumberland

Dudmaston, Shropshire

Hidcote Manor, Glos

Killerton, Devon

Knightshayes, Devon

Powis Castle, Powys

Rowallane Garden, Co Down

Sizergh Castle, Cumbria

Waddesdon Manor, Bucks

ROMAN ANTIQUITIES See also Prehistoric Sites

Ambleside Roman Fort, Cumbria Attingham, Shropshire

Branodomun Roman Fort, Norfolk

Gates, towers & graneries

Site of Roman shore fort

Brean Down, Somerset
Brent Knoll, Somerset
Cerne Abbas giant, Dorset
Chedworth Villa, Glos
Curbridge Estate, Hampshire
Dolaucothi, Dyfed
Hadrian's Wall, Northumberland

Housesteads Fort, N'umberland Hamble River, Hampshire Letocetum, Staffs One Tree Hill, Kent Ringmoor, Dorset Segontium, Gwynedd

SCULPTURE

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs Cliveden, Bucks Kingston Lacey, Dorset Petworth, West Sussex Powis Castle, Powys Waddesdon Manor, Bucks Temple & fields (remains) Hill fort Romano-British Mosaics, baths & shrine

Goldmines Wall, forts, milestones, temples & museum, v. well preserved

Servants' rooms, kitchen empire

Not in showable condition

Butler's pantry & servery

Partly open range of rooms

Butler's pantry, etc

Butler's pantry, etc

Servants' hall, etc

Portland sheep

Bath house & courtyard Roman burial sites Settlement Fort & Museum

SERVANTS QUARTERS

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh Castle Drogo, Devon Cragside, Northumberland Dunham Massey, Cheshire Erddig, Clwyd Lanhydrock, Cornwall

SHEEP See also HOME FARMS

Arlington, Devon Blickling Hall, Norfolk Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Charlecote, Warwickshire Hardwick, Derbyshire Petworth, Sussex Tatton Park, Cheshire Wimpole, Cambs Lake District, Cumbria

ton Park, Cheshire

SHELLS

A La Ronde, Devon Basildon Park, Berks

Herdwick, 25,000 of them

Shell Room

SILVER

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs Attingham Park, Shrops Belton, Lincs Dunham Massey, Cheshire Erddig, Clwyd Ickworth, Suffolk Killerton, Devon Knole, Kent Petworth, Sussex

Polesden Lacey, Surrey Shugborough, Staffs Tatton Park, Cheshire Silver furniture

STABLES See also Carriages

The Argory, Co Tyrone Arlington Court, Devon Attingham Park, Shrops Belton House, Lincs Beningbrough Hall, Yorks Boscastle Harbour, Cornwall Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh

Castle Drogo, Devon Castle Ward, Co Down

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire Dunham Massey, Cheshire Dunster Castle, Somerset Dyrham Park, Ayon

Erddig, Clwyd Ickworth, Suffolk

Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire Knightshayes Court, Devon Lanhydrock, Cornwall Nostell Priory, Yorks Ormesby, Cleveland Osterley, London

Penrhyn Castle, Gwynedd Plas Newydd, Gwynedd Rainham Hall, Essex Saltram, Devon Shugborough, Staffs Sunnycroft, Shropshire Trelissick, Cornwall Uppark, Sussex Wimpole, Cambs 1820

1864 with carriage collection

1780s

Late 17th C, some carriages

c.1770 Palace stables

1712-16, saddle room & carriages

1817, Richard Morrison 20th C, Lutyens, tack room

c.1770

Tudor, with tack room & carriages

1721

1660 with horses Not open, with horses

1774

Leased to hotel, with horses Adam's 20 staff, Sam Wyatt staff

Burges stables

1850, tea room but stalls intact

Adam stable block

18th C, att. to Carr of York, with horses

With horses

Not open

1771 with 19th C additions Home farm & stables

Tack rooms with carriages

c.1820 1851

STATE BEDS

Belton, Lincs

Beningbrough Hall, Yorks

Blickling Hall, Norfolk Calke Abbey, Derbyshire Canons Ashby, Northants Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh Charlecote, Warwickshire

Clandon Park, Surrey

Dyrham Park, Avon

Erddig, Clwyd

Ham House, London

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire

Knole, Kent

Montacute, Somerset

Nostell Priory, Yorks

Osterley, London

Penrhyn Castle, Gwynedd

Petworth, West Sussex

Powis Castle, Powys

Sizergh, Cumbria

Sudbury, Derbyshire

Wimpole Hall, Cambs

TAPESTRIES and FURNISHING TEXTILES

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs

Belton, Lincs

Blickling Hall, Norfolk

Canons Ashby, Northants

Castle Drogo, Devon

Charlecote, Warwickshire

Clandon, Surrey

Cotehele, Cornwall

Dyrham Park, Avon

Erddig, Clwyd

Ham House, Richmond

Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire

Kingston Lacy, Dorset

Knole, Kent

Lyme Park, Cheshire

Lytes Cary, Somerset

Montacute, Somerset

Nostell Priory, Yorks

Nunnington Hall, Yorkshire

Osterley, London

Oxburgh Hall, Norfolk

Packwood, Warwickshire

Polesden Lacey, Surrey

Powis Castle, Powys

Speke Hall, Merseyside

Trerice, Cornwall

Upton, Warwickshire

The Vyne, Hampshire

Wallington, Northumberland Westwood Manor, Wiltshire

TECHNOLOGY – UTILITIES & SERVICES

The Argory, Co Tyrone Bateman's, Sussex Castle Drogo, Devon Cragside, Northumberland

Dinefwr Park, Dyfed

Lit by acetylene gas plant
Working turbine
Turbines, Lutyens
Victoria hydro-electric scheme being restored,
electricity museum
Reservoir provided power for waterwheel and
pumping arrangement to supply fresh water to
Newton House

THATCHED VILLAGES

Gittisham Village, Devon Broad Hembury Estate, Devon Killerton Estate, Devon (particularly Marker's Cottage)

THEATRES

Theatre Royal, Bury St Edmunds

1819, still used

TIMBER FRAMED BUILDINGS

Alfriston Clergy House, Sussex Ascott, Bucks Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire Fleece Inn, nr Evesham, Hereford & Worcs Great Coxwell Barn, Oxfordshire Ightham Mote, Kent King John's Hunting Lodge, Somerset Lacock Village, Wilts Lavenham Guildhall, Suffolk Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire Long Credon Courthouse, Bucks Lower Brockhampton, Hereford & Worcs Lytes Cary Manor, Somerset Moseley Old Hall, Staffs Old Soar Manor, Kent Paycockes, Essex Rufford Old Hall, Lancs Smallhythe Place, Kent Speke Hall, Merseyside Stoneacre, Kent Sun Inn. Essex Wichenford Dovecote, Hereford & Worcs Wightwick Manor, W Midlands

TOYS

Calke Abbey, Derbyshire
Castle Ward, Co Down
Newark Park, Glos
Overbecks, Devon
Snowshill Manor, Glos
Springhill, Co Londonderry
Sudbury, Derbyshire Museum of Childhood
Wightwick Manor, W Midlands

TROMPE L'OEIL

Dyrham Park, Avon
Hanbury Hall, Worcs
Knole, Kent
Staircase
Petworth House, Sussex
Plas Newydd, Gwynedd
Rex Whistler

Powis Castle, Powys
Rainham Hall, Essex
Architectural, early 18th C, 1960's
West Wycombe Park, Bucks

Wimpole Thornhill chapel

WALL & CEILING PAINTINGS

Chirk Castle, N Wales
Hanbury Hall, Hereford & Worcs
Nunnington Hall, Yorks
Petworth House, Sussex
Rainham Hall, Essex
Red House, Kent
William Morris & friends

VILLAGES (all or part owned by the NT)

Allerford, Somerset Atcham, Shropshire Avebury, Wiltshire Belton, Lincs Blaise Hamlet, Avon Blickling, Norfolk Bohetherick, Cornwall Bohortha, Cornwall Bossington, Somerset Bradenham, Bucks Broadclyst, Devon Budlake, Devon Buscot, Oxon Burraton, Cornwall Buttermere, Cumbria Calke, Derbyshire Cambo, Northumberland Chiddingstone, Kent

Sutton House, Hackney

Chyvarloe, Cornwall

Coleshill, Oxon

Corfe Castle, Dorset

Cushenden, Co Antrim

Dolaucothi, Dyfed

Dunham Town, Greater Manchester

Dunham Woodhouses, Greater Manchester

Durgan, Cornwall

Hardwick, Notts

Hinton Ampner, Hampshire

Horner, Somerset

Kearney, Co Down

Kilmington, Wilts

Lacock, Wilts

Little Bollington, Cheshire

Low Newton-by-the-Sea, Northumberland

Luccombe, Somerset

Mottisfont, Hampshire

Mottistone, loW

Newhouses, Cornwall

Pamphill, Dorset

Penberth, Cornwall

Pumsaint, Dyfed

Quatt, Shropshire

Rosthwaite, Cumbria

Sawrey, Cumbria

Seathwaite, Cumbria

Selworthy, Somerset

Shapwick, Dorset

Sherborne, Glos

Silvergate, Norfolk

Sizergh, Cumbria

Slindon, W Sussex

Stonethwaite, Cumbria

Stourton, Wilts

Studland, Dorset

Styal, Cheshire

Tivington, Somerset

Watendlath, Cumbria

West Wycombe, Bucks

Windrush, Glos

WATERFALLS

Aberdulais, W Glamorgan

Aira Force, Cumbria

Henrhyd Falls, Powys

Janet's Foss, Malham Tarn, Yorks

Lydford Gorge, Devon

Rhaiadr Ddu (Dolmelynllyn), Gwynedd

Scale Force, Cumbria

Stourhead, Wilts

WATER MEADOWS

Lodge Park

WATER-POWERED FORGE

Finch Foundry

WEAVING GALLERIES

Townend, Cumbria

WELLS

Attingham Park, Shropshire Braich-y-Pwll St Mary's Well Clevedon Court, Avon Medieval Compton Castle, Devon Dunham Massey, Cheshire Grey's Court, Oxfordshire Pumphouse

Pumphouse Tudor, with donkey wheel

WIG POWDERING CLOSETS

Belton House, Lincs Beningbrough Hall, Yorks Dyrham Park, Avon Ham House, Richmond

APPENDIX A - GHOSTS

BAMBURGH CASTLE

A knight in armour appears on the 12th century keep.

BLICKLING HALL

There are several different versions of stories relating to the death of Anne Boleyn. Some people have seen her driving up to Blickling in a coach drawn by headless horses, drawn by a headless coachman. She sits in the coach with her head in her lap. As the coach arrives at the front door of the house, it disappears.

When news of her death reached Blickling, 4 headless horses were seen dragging a headless man. In one night this apparition crossed 12 bridges in Norfolk.

The final story is that Anne Boleyn's father, Sir Thomas, is doomed once a year to drive over 40 bridges in the county pursued by yelling demons.

BRAMBER CASTLE

William de Breose owned the castle in the time of King John. He was suspected of treason and his children were taken to Windsor Castle where they were starved to death. Around Christmas time each year the emaciated and ragged figures of a boy and girl can be seen gazing wistfully at the ruins of their former home. They are also seen in the village begging for food. They disappear when they are spoken to.

BUCKLAND ABBEY

Sir Francis Drake bartered his soul for satanic aid as the Armada approached the English coast. His ghost can now sometimes be seen driving across Dartmoor in a black coach drawn by 4 headless horses. He is preceded by 12 goblins and followed by a pack of baying hounds. Any dog hearing their unearthly baying dies instantly. It is said that if England is in need of aid, Drake's ghost can be summoned by beating his drum which is kept at Buckland.

CLAYDON HOUSE

Sir Edmund Verney, the King's standard bearer, was captured by Cromwell's men at Edghill. He refused to give up the standard so the Roundheads cut his hand off and murdered him. Later in the battle the King won back the standard, which was still grasped in Sir Edmund's hand. The hand was sent back to Claydon for burial, but the body was lost. Sir Edmund is seen walking around the house looking for his hand.

CLOUDS HILL

People in the area of the cottage have reported hearing a motorbike apparently travelling towards them at great speed. At the point when the bike should come into view, the sound cuts off abruptly and nothing is seen. It is said that this is the re-enactment of the final fatal journey of TE Lawrence who bought the cottage in 1925.

COTEHELE

There is a legend that an unknown man was murdered in the entrance way to the house. For many years a stone under the arch was covered in red 'bloodstains' which could not be removed. Near the same spot a man has been seen dressed in 17th C costume.

Many visitors to the house smell a sweet herbal fragrance as they move around the house. This is often accompanied by mysterious music.

A girl in a white dress has also been seen on several occasions.

FELBRIGG

When the house passed from the Windham family to the Kettons, the last Mr Windham was often seen in his library. Miss Ketton described these visitations to Augustus Hare "Mr Windham comes every night to look after his favourite books in the library. He goes straight to the shelves where they are: we never disturb him though, for we intend to be ghosts ourselves some day and to come about the place just as he does".

FOUNTAINS ABBEY

A phantom choir of monks has been heard chanting in the Chapel of the Nine Altars.

HAM HOUSE

The ghost here is Elizabeth Dysart, Duchess of Lauderdale. A child staying in the house was woken by a sound in her room and saw an old woman scratching at the wall. The child screamed and the ghost disappeared. When the servants came to investigate the disturbance they found that the wall she had been scratching at concealed some papers which proved that Elizabeth Dysart had married her first husband, the Count of Dysart, in order to marry the Duke of Lauderdale.

HINTON AMPNER

The nocturnal noises at Hinton Ampner are extensively recorded in A Hampshire Manor by Ralph Dutton.

HUGHFNDFN

A number of staff have seen Disraeli and heard children playing.

IGHTHAM MOTE

The area around a bricked-up doorway in the house has a supernatural chill. When this doorway was opened up it was found to contain the skeleton of a woman.

KYMIN

A man in 18th or 19th century clothing has often been seen on the hillside. If anyone tries to talk to him he disappears. His appearance is said to foretell the death of someone living on the hill.

LAMB HOUSE

While Henry James lived at Lamb House he said that an old lady wearing a mantilla helped him with his writing. No-one else ever saw this lady. Some time later an amateur photographer took a photo of Lamb House and found on the negative an impression of this lady.

LINDISFARNE

There have been several reported sightings of a monk with a crescent shaped tonsure in the castle. This sort of tonsure was a Celtic fashion, and so the monk is usually identified as St Cuthbert.

A group of monks have been spotted on the causeway to the castle. They are thought to be the ghosts of those monks who were murdered by the Vikings in a particularly brutal raid in AD 793.

LYME PARK

Unearthly peels of bells are sometimes heard in the Long Gallery where a lady in white is also seen to walk. She is reputed to be Blanche who died of grief when her betrothed, Sir Piers Legh, was brought back dead from Agincourt. His funeral procession is sometimes seen winding its way through the park, followed by the grieving Blanche.

POWIS CASTLE

In the 1780s a spinner was allowed to stay in the castle during the absence of the Earl. The servants put her in the haunted chamber to see if the ghost would appear to her. A man dressed in gold lace and a hat appeared to her three times (disappearing through the door after each visit), and the third time told her to follow him. She did so and was taken into a small room. He pulled up some of the floorboards to reveal a box, and then showed her the hole in the wall where the key was kept. He told her to send the box and key to the Earl in London, promising that he would stop haunting the house once this was done. She did as she was told and received a message from the Earl inviting her to live in the Castle for the rest of her life. No one ever discovered what the box contained.

RUFFORD OLD HALL

The Ashford Beacon was lit to summon the men of Lancashire to fight off a Scottish invasion. The beacon was lit during the engagement party of Elizabeth Hesketh, the daughter of the house. Her fiancée left the party to fight the Scots, and after the fighting was over a messenger arrived to say that he had been killed. Elizabeth refused to believe the news and insisted that preparations for the wedding continue. It is thought to be her ghost who haunts the house, still waiting for her lover.

ST MICHAEL'S MOUNT

A tall figure haunts the priory church on the Mount. During the last century renovation work on the church revealed a small dungeon, inside of which was the skeleton of a man over seven feet tall.

SALTING HOUSE

Llanerchaeron

SCOTNEY CASTLE

A dripping man has been seen rising from the lake and hammering on the door of the ruined castle. Legend has it that an 18th century member of the Darrell family was involved in smuggling. He got into a fight with a revenue officer, killed him and threw the body into the moat.

SIZERGH

The haunting here takes the form of a poltergeist which pulled up the floorboards in one of the rooms, and repeated the vandalism after they had been replaced.

SPEKE HALL

The ghost of a woman has been seen in the Tapestry Room. She walks across the room and disappears into the

wall. Upon examination of this part of the room, it was found to conceal the entrance to a blocked-up secret passageway.

The legend attached to this haunting is that the young wife of one of the Beauclerk's (either Lord Sydney or his son Topham) was told that her husband had lost all his money. In despair she threw her child out of the window of the Tapestry Room and then committed suicide in the Great Hall. This legend is untrue, because although the Beauclerk's owned Speke, they never lived there.

SPRINGHILL

A 19th Century house guest at Springhill was climbing the stairs late one night and saw a lady on the oak staircase. She went to the door of one of the bedrooms, threw up her hands in despair and then disappeared. A later guest was put to sleep in that bedroom. During the night the room seemed to be filled with a crowd of people who were pushing and arguing. Then a door opened behind the bed, the room was flooded with light and the people disappeared. The door behind the bed had been closed up for many years. When it was eventually opened up it was found to conceal a powder closet which contained a pair of gloves and some spent bullets.

Reports of disturbances in this part of the house seem to stem from the suicide of George Lenox-Cunningham in 1816. He shot himself in the bedroom where all these hauntings took place. The woman has not been identified.

A number of staff and local visitors have seen the woman.

THORINGTON HALL

The upstairs passage is haunted by a girl in a brownish dress tied at the waist with a cord. Mysterious heavy footsteps have also been recorded.

TREASURER'S HOUSE, YORK

A workman in the cellar of the house saw a troop of Roman soldiers marching across the room. They were only visible from the thighs upwards. Later excavations of the city centre showed that the road level in Roman times was much lower, which accounts for the truncated appearance of the soldiers.

WALLINGTON

Invisible birds have been heard by many people beating against the windows of the house. These noises are often accompanied by heavy breathing.

WASHINGTON OLD HALL

An unexplained grey lady walks the corridors of this house.

WINCHELSEA

In the 18th Century George and Joseph Weston lived in the town, apparently very respectable country gentlemen. However, as night fell they took to the roads and became highwaymen. One night in 1782 they held up the Bristol mail and their lives finished at the Tyburn gallows. They are still seen on the roads around Winchelsea and motorists at night are often frightened by the sound of galloping hooves.

APPENDIX B - PROPERTIES BY DATE

ROMAN PERIOD See ROMAN PROPERTIES

12th CENTURY

Horton Court, Avon (altered in 19th C) St Michael's Mount, Cornwall (added to 15th & 18th C)

Corfe Castle, Dorset (keep) 1100 Fountains Abbey, Yorks 1132

13th CENTURY

Dunster Castle, Somerset (gateway) Great Coxwell Tithe Barn, Oxfordshire

Middle Littleton Tithe Barn, Hereford & Worcs

Powis Castle, Powys (remodelled 16th C, later altered)

St John's Jerusalem, Kent

Skenfrith Castle, Gwent c.1201-5

Mottisfont Abbey, Hants 1210 (founded, rebuilt 18th C)

Cilgerran Castle, Dyfed1225Lacock Abbey, Wilts (cloisters)1232Anglesey Abbey, Cambs (crypt)1236Hailes Abbey, Glos (founded)1246Treasurer's House, SomersetMid

Buckland Abbey, Devon 1278 (founded, remodelled mid 16th C)

Old Soar Manor, Kent 1290

14th CENTURY

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs (rebuilt 18th C)

Fleece Inn, nr Evesham, Hereford & Worcs

Old Post Office, Tintagel, Cornwall

Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire 1300 Chirk Castle, N Wales 1310 Dunstanburgh Castle, Northumberland 1316 Clevedon Court, Somerset 1320 Cartmel Priory, Cumbria (gatehouse) 1330-40 Ightham Mote, Kent (extensions until 1890) 1340s Lytes Cary, Somerset (chapel, Hall 1460) 1343 Sizergh Castle, Cumbria (Pele Tower) c.1350 Alfriston Clergy House, Sussex c.1350Compton Castle, Devon 1350-70 Kinwarton Dovecote, Warwickshire Mid Grantham House, Lincs (central hall) 1380 Bodiam Castle, Sussex 1385 Mount Grace Priory Yorks (founded) 1398

15th CENTURY

Hawkshead Courthouse, Cumbria

Long Crendon Courthouse, BucksEarlyLower Brockhampton, Hereford & Worcsc.1400St George's Guildhall, Norfolk1420Bradley Manor, Devon1420-90

T 1 11.C 1. 12	1424 45
Tattershall Castle, Lincs	1434-45
Knole, Kent (extended & altered by Henry VIII)	1450s
Buckingham Chantry Chapel, Bucks	1475
Great Chalfield Manor, Wilts	1480
Smallhythe Place, Kent	1480
Stoneacre, Kent	1480
Cotehele, Cornwall	1480s
Oxburgh Hall, Norfolk (restored by Pugin 1830s)	1482
Speke Hall, Merseyside (finished c.1530)	1490
Westwood Manor, Wilts	1490
Greyfriars, Worcs	Late
Rufford Old Hall, Lancs (Great Hall, brick wing 1661)	Late

16th CENTURY

1961 92. 11911	
Keld Chapel, Cumbria	
Greys Court, Oxfordshire	
Morville Hall, Shropshire	Early
Aberconwy, Gwynedd	1500
King John's Hunting Lodge, Somerset	1500
The Vyne, Hants	1500
Ramsey Abbey Gatehouse, Cambs	1500
Snowshill Manor, Glos (fireplace & 2 upstairs ceilings)	1500
Paycocke's, Essex (much restored)	c.l500
Tudor Merchant's House, Dyfed	c.1500
Coughton Court, Warwickshire (gatehouse)	1509
Barrington Court, Somerset	1514
Lavenham Guildhall, Somerset	1520s
Quebec House, Westerham	1520s
Sutton House, Hackney	1535
Mottisfont Abbey, Hant (Tudor foundations)	1536
Benthall Hall, Shrops	1538
Barrington Court, Somerset	Mid
Dunham Massey, Cheshire	Mid
Grantham House, Lincs (to 18th C)	Mid
Lindisfarne Castle, Northumberland (finished 20th C)	1550
Sissinghurst, Kent	1550
Canons Ashby, Northants (extended 1590s & 1708-10)	1550s
Lyme Park, Cheshire	1550s
Melford Hall, Suffolk	1554
Charlecote Park, Warwickshire	1558
Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire	1559
Packwood House, Warwickshire	1560
Trerice, Cornwall	1571
Aberdulais Falls, nr Neath	1580s
Wilderhope Manor, Shrops	1586
Montacute, Somerset	1588
Bourne Mill, Colchester, Essex	1591
Hardwick Hall, Derbyshire	1591
Townend, Cumbria (to 17th C)	Late

17th CENTURY

Lodge Park Hill Top, Cumbria

Snowshill Manor, Glos (rebuilt, enlarged early 18th C)	
Tintinhull, Somerset (enlarged c.1700)	c.1600
Moseley Old Hall, Staffs	1600
Angelsey Abbey, Cambs	1600
Lyveden New Bield, Northants	1600
Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs	1605
Ham House, Richmond	1610
Washington Old Hall, Tyne & Wear	1610
Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire`	1613
Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk	1615
Blickling Hall, Norfolk	1616
Woolsthorpe Manor, Lincs	1622
Lanydrock, Cornwall	1630
Bateman's, Sussex	1634
Moulton Hall, Yorks	1650
Wimpole Hall, Cambs (enlarged early/mid 18th C)	1650-70
Staunton Harold Church, Leics	1653
Loughwood Meeting House, Devon	1653
Ardress House, Co Armagh	Mid
Houghton Mill, Cambs (to 19th C)	Mid
Monks House, Sussex	Mid
Princes Risborough Manor, Bucks	Mid
Kingston Lacy, Dorset	1663
Ashdown House, Berks	1665
George Inn, Southwark	1677
Owletts, Kent	1680
Erddig, Clwyd (enlarged 1720s)	1684
Nunnington Hall, Yorks (remodelled)	1685
Petworth, Sussex	1688
Wallington, Northumberland	1688
Uppark, Sussex	1690
Hezlett House, Co Londonderry	1691
Dyrham Park, Avon	1692
Fenton House, London	1693
Upton House, Warwickshire	1695
Newton: Old Town Hall, IoW	1699
Braithwaite Hall, Yorks	Late
Springhill, Co Londonderry	Late
18th CENTURY	
Bembridge Windmill, IoW	Early
Shugborough, Staffs (enlarged 1794-1806)	Early
Angel Corner, Suffolk	1700
The Courts, Wilts (facade)	1700
Gunby Hall, Lincs	1700
Hanbury Hall, Worcs	1701
Mompesson House, Wilts	1701
Calke Abbey, Derbyshire	1701-4
Carlyle's House, London	1708
Blewcoat School, London	1709
Antony House Cornwell	1 7 11 21

Antony House, Cornwall Beningbrough Hall, Yorks Studley Royal, Yorks

1711-21 1716 1720s

Peckover House, Cambs Lamb House, Sussex Rainham Hall, Essex	c.1722 1723 1729
Dunham Massey, Cheshire (rebuilt)	1732
Nostell Priory, Yorks	1733
Clandon Park, Surrey	1735
Gibside Chapel, Tyne & Wear	1740s
West Wycombe Park, Bucks	1740-71
Saltram, Devon	1743-9
Maister House, Yorks	1744
Winchester City Mill, Hants	1744
Wordsworth House, Cumbria	1745
West Green House, Hampshire	1750
Ormesby Hall, Cleveland	c.1750
Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire	1750s
Claydon House, Bucks	1752-68
Hatchlands, Surrey	1756
Rievaulx Terrace & Temples, Yorks	1758
Osterley Park, Middx (original house Elizabethan)	1760-80
Florence Court, Co Fermanagh	1760
Kedleston Hall, Derbyshire	1760s
Castle Ward, Co Down	1765
Ardress House, Co Armagh (facade altered)	1770
Bath Assembley Rooms, Avon	1771
Sheffield Park, Sussex (further planting from 1909)	1775
Basildon Park, Berks	1776
Derrymore, Co Armagh (rebuilt)	1776
Killerton, Devon	1778
Berrington Hall, Hereford & Worcs	1778-81
Mount Stewart, Co Down	1780s
Buscot Park, Oxfordshire	c.1780
Templeton Mausoleum, Co Antrim	1783
Quarry Bank Cotton Mill, Cheshire	1784
The Wier, Swainshill, Hereford & Worcs	1784
Mussenden Temple, Co Londonderry	1785
Attingham Park, Shropshire	1785
Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh	1788
Tatton Park, Cheshire (to 19th C)	1791
Plas Newydd, Gwynedd	1793
Hinton Ampner, Hampshire (rebuilt 1860s, 1930s, 1960)	1793
Ickworth, Surrey	1794-1830
Llanerchaeron	1794-96
The Kymin	

19th CENTURY

Colby Lodge, Dyfed	Early
Hardy's Cottage, Dorset	1800
Hughenden, Bucks	1800
Sheringham Park, Norfolk	1812
Finch Foundry	1814
Philipps House, Wilts	1817
Grey's Printing Press, Co Tyrone	1817
Theatre Royal, Bury St Edmonds, Suffolk	1819

The Argory, Co Armagh 1820 The Mill, High Ham, Somerset 1820 Glendurgan Garden, Falmouth, Cornwall 1820s/30s Arlington Court, Devon 1822 Telford Suspension Bridge, Gwynedd 1822-6 Polesen Lacey, Surrey 1824 Penrhyn Castle, Gwynedd 1827-40 The Workhouse, Notts. 1830s Scotney Castle, Kent 1830s/40s **Derwent Island House** 1840s Biddulph Grange Garden, Staffs 1842-60 Cliveden House, Bucks 1851 Steam Yacht Gondola, Cumbria 1859 Needles Old Battery, IoW 1861 Tyntesfield, Somerset 1864 Cragside, Northumberland 1864-84 Dunster Castle, Somerset (remodelled by Salvin) 1870s Bodnant Garden, Clwyd 1870s Ascott, Bucks 1870 Knightshayes, Devon 1871-4 Waddesdon Manor, Bucks 1871-89 Lanhydrock, Cornwall (rebuilt) 1880s Clumber Chapel, Notts 1886 Wightwick Manor, Staffs 1887 Crown Liquor Saloon, Belfast 1890s Nymans Garden, Sussex 1890s Rowallane Garden, Co Down 1890s Standen, Sussex 1894 Chartwell, Kent Victorian

20th CENTURY

Shaw's Corner, Herts

Lindisfarne Castle, Northumberland

(rebuilt by Lutyens)EarlyOverbecks Garden, Devon1901-28Hidcote Manor Garden, GlosFrom 1905Castle Drogo, Devon (Lutyens)1910-30

Mr Straw's House, Worksop, Notts 1920s/30s interior

Sandham Memorial Chapel, Hampshire Post 1918
Trengwainton, Cornwall 1925
Coleton Fishacre House, Devon 1926
Goldfinger's House, Willow Road, London 1930s
Trelissick, Cornwall 1937
20 Forthlin Road, Allerton 1950s

APPENDIX C - PROPERTIES BY PERIOD

EARLY MEDIEVAL

Angelsey Abbey, Cambs

Baddesley Clinton, Warwickshire

Boarstall Tower, Bucks

Buckland Abbey, Devon

Bredon Tithe Barn, Hereford & Worcs

Cartmel Priory Gatehouse, Cumbria

Chirk Castle, N Wales

Cilgerran Castle, Dyfed

Clevedon Court, Somerset

Dalton Castle, Cumbria

Dunstanburgh Castle, Northumberland

Dunster Castle, Somerset

Fleece Inn, nr Evesham, Hereford & Worcs

Fountains Abbey, Yorks

Great Coxwell Tithe Barn, Oxfordshire

Hailes Abbey, Glos

Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Lytes Cary, Somerset

Middle Littleton Tithe Barn, Hereford & Worcs

Mottisfont Abbey, Hants

Old Soar Manor, Kent

Powis Castle, Powys

St Michael's Mount, Cornwall

Scotney Castle, Kent

Shute Barton, Devon

Treasurer's House, Martock, Somerset

Washington Old Hall, Tyne & Wear

LATE MEDIEVAL

Alfriston Clergy House, Sussex

Ashleworth Tithe Barn, Glos

Bellister Castle (Pele Tower), Northumberland

Bodiam Castle, Sussex

Bradley Manor, Devon

Buckingham Chantry Chapel, Bucks

Compton Castle, Devon

Cotehele, Cornwall

Coughton Court, Warwickshire

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs

Grantham House, Lincs

Great Chalfield Manor, Wilts

Greyfriars, Worcs

Hallhouse Farm, Kent

Hawkshead Courthouse, Cumbria

Kinwarton Dovecote, Warwickshire

Knole, Kent

Long Credon Courthouse, Bucks

Loose Wool House, Kent

Lower Brockhampton, Hereford & Worcs

Lytes Cary Chapel, Somerset

Lytes Cary Hall, Somerset

Marker's Cottage, Killerton, Devon

Mottistone Manor, Hants

Mount Grace Priory, Yorks

Muchelney Priest's House, Somerset

Nether Alderley Mill, Cheshire

Old Post Office, Tintagel, Cornwall

Oxburgh Hall, Norfolk

Ramsey Abbey Gatehouse, Cambs

Rufford Old Hall, Lancs

St George's Guildhall, Norfolk

St Michael's Mount, Cornwall

Sizergh, Cumbria Smallhythe Place, Kent

Tattershall Castle, Lincs

Westwood Manor, Wilts

Wickham Manor Farm, Cambs

Not open

Church & Great Hall Great Hall & Pele Tower

Not open

TUDOR PERIOD

Axbridge, King John's Hunting Lodge, Somerset

Barrington Court, Somerset

Benthall Hall, Shrops

Bourne Mill, Essex

Buckland Abbey, Devon

Canons Ashby, Northants

Charlecote Park, Warwickshire

Chiddingstone Village, Kent

Cotehele, Cornwall

Eastbury House, London

Flatford, The Bridge Cottage, Suffolk

Grey's Court, Donkey Wheel Well-House, Oxon

Hardwick Hall, Derbs

Hawford Dovecote, Hereford & Worcs

Keld Chapel, Cumbria

Knole, Kent

Lacock Abbey, Wilts

Lavenham Guildhall, Suffolk

Lindisfarne Castle, Northumberland

Little Moreton Hall, Cheshire

Lyme Park, Cheshire

Lyveden New Bield, Northants

Melford Hall, Suffolk

Montacute House, Somerset

Packwood House, Warwickshire

Paycockes Merchant House, Essex

Priest's House, Northants

Quebec House, Kent

Shute Barton, Devon

Sissinghurst Castle, Kent

Not open

Sizergh, Cumbria
Snowshill Manor, Glos
South Quay, No 4, Great Yarmouth
Speke Hall, Merseyside
Sutton House, London
Thorington Hall, Suffolk
Trerice, Cornwall
Tudor Merchants House, Knet
The Vyne, Hants
Widecombe, The Church House, Devon
Wilderhope Manor, Shrops
Willington Dovecote Stables, Beds

JACOBEAN PERIOD 1600-1649

Anglesey Abbey, Cambs
Arlington Row, Bibury, Glos
Bateman's, Sussex
Blickling Hall, Norfolk
Cwmmau Farmhouse, Hereford & Worcs
Felbrigg Hall, Norfolk
Gawthorpe Hall, Lancs
Grey's Court, Oxon
Ham House, Richmond
Lanhydrock, Cornwall
Lodge Park, Glos
Moretonhampstead Almshouses, Devon
Old Blundell's School, Devon
Woolsthorpe Manor, Lincs

Not Open

COMMONWEALTH PERIOD 1649-1660

Loughwood Meeting House, Devon Moulton Hall, Yorks Staunton Harold Church, Leics

LATE STUART 1660-1702

York Treasurer's House, York

Ardress, Co Armagh Ashdown House, Berks Aylsham, The Old Hall, Norfolk Barkway, Berg Cottage, Herts Belton, Lincs Bembridge Windmill, IoW 97-100 Cheyne Walk, Lincs Chiddingstone Village, Kent Dudmaston, Shrops Dyrham, Avon East Riddlesden Hall, Yorks Erddig, Clwyd Fenton House, London

Not open Not open George Inn, Southwark, London

Gunby Hall, Lincs

Hanbury Hall, Worcs

Hezlett House, Co Londonderry

Hill Top, Cumbria

Kingston Lacy, Dorset

Medmenham Lodge Farm, Bucks

Mompesson House, Wilts

Monk's House, Rodmell, Sussex

Noah's Ark, Newtown, IoW

14 North Brink, Wisbech, Cambs

Nunnington Hall, Yorks

Owletts, Kent

Petworth, Sussex

Princes Risborough Manor, Bucks

Shugborough, Staffs

Snowshill, Glos

Springhill, Co Londonderry

Sudbury Hall, Derbyshire

Uppark, Sussex

Upton House, Warwickshire

The Vyne, Hampshire

Wallington House, Northumberland

Wichenford Dovecote, Hereford & Worcs

Winster Market House, Derbyshire

QUEEN ANNE PERIOD 1702-1714

Blewcoat School, London Carlyle's House, London

44 Queen Anne's Gate, London

West Green House, Hampshire

GEORGIAN PERIOD

Antony, Cornwall

Attingham Park, Shrops

Basildon Park, Shrops

Bath Assembly Rooms, Avon

Berrington Hall, Hereford & Worcs

Boarstall Duck Decoy, Bucks

Buscot Old Parsonage, Oxon

Buscot Park, Oxon

Castle Coole, Co Fermanagh

Castle Ward, Co Down

Clandon Park, Surrey

Claydon House, Bucks

Croft Castle, Hereford & Worcs

Derrymore House

Downhill Castle Ruins, Co Londonderry

Dunham Massey, Cheshire

Farnborough Hall, Warwickshire

Florence Court, Fermanagh

Not open

Not open

Gibside Chapel, Tyne & Wear

Hardy's Cottage, Dorset

Hatchlands, Surrey

Killerton, Devon

Lamb House, Sussex

Lawrence House, Cornwall

Lyme Park, Cheshire

Maister House, Humberside

Mount Stewart House, Co Down

Newark Park, Glos

Nostell Priory, Yorks

Odiham, King Henry's Hunting Lodge, Hamps

Old Town Hall, Newtown, IoW

Ormesby Hall, Cleveland

Osterley, Middx

Peckover House, Cambs

Quarry Bank Mill, Styal, Cheshire

Rainham Hall, Essex

Rievaulx Terrace & Temples, York

Saltram, Devon

Shugborough, Staffs

Stourhead, Wilts

Tatton Park, Cheshire

Templetown Mausoleum, Co Antrim

The Kymin

The Weir, Swainshill, Hereford & Worcs

West Wycombe Park, Bucks

Wimpole Hall, Cambs

Winchester City Mill, Hants

Wordsworth House, Cockermouth, Cumbria

Not open

Not open

REGENCY PERIOD

Arlington Court, Devon

The Argory, Co Armagh

Finch Foundry

High Ham Mill, Somerset

Llanerchaeron, Wales

Phillips House, Dinton, Wilts

Rotunda, Ickworth, Suffolk

Theatre Royal, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk

Watersmeet House, Devon

VICTORIAN PERIOD

Cliveden, Bucks

Clumber Chapel, Notts

Cragside, Northumberland

Crown Liquor Saloon, Belfast

Derwent Island House

Hughenden Manor, Bucks

llam Hall (youth hostel), Derbyshire

Knightshayes, Devon

Lanhydrock, Cornwall
Morven Park, Herts
Standen, Sussex
Sunnycroft, Telford
Tyntesfield, Somerset
Uppark ("below stairs" room), Sussex
Waddesdon Manor, Bucks
Wightwick Manor, West Mids
The Workhouse
Wray Castle, Cumbria

Rebuilt 1881 Not open

Not open

EDWARDIAN AND MODERN PERIOD

Mr Straw's House, Worksop, Notts 2 Willow Road, London Castle Drogo, Devon Lindisfarne Castle, Northumberland Mendips, Liverpool Overbecks, Devon Sandham Memorial Chapel, Hamps Shaw's Corner, Herts 20 Forthlyn Road, Allerton

Ernö Goldfinger's House, 1930s 1903 conversion to house John Lennon's house

1920s/30s interior

Paul McCartney's house